Deaths taken from	om Glamorgan Gaze	ette 1918							
Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Adams	Mary	21/04/1912				In memoriam. Late of Bryndu, Kenfig Hill. Remembered by her children.	19/04/1918	3	1
Afford	Frank		King Edward's Hospital	13 yrs, 10 mths		In memoriam. Son of Pte. H. Afford and Fanny Afford. Remembered by father, mother, brothers and sisters.	25/10/1918	3	2
Aldridge	Thomas (Gnr.)	24/04/1917			Gas.	In memoriam. Member of the R. G. A. Of 64, Victoria Street, Pontycymmer. Remembered by wife, sons and daughter.	26/04/1918	3	1
Allen	George		In hospital at Salonika		Bronchial pneumonia.	Of Bridgend. Has two brothers: Bob and Eric. More details in article.	27/12/1918	3	1
Allen	Mary (Mrs)	08/03/1918	2, Gower Villas	82 yrs	Suddenly.	Deceased was a native of the Gower and a descendant of the Flemish Colony established there in Henry II's	15/03/1918	3	5
Allport	Issacker (Sgt.)	27/03/1918	France		K. I. A.	Son of Mr and Mrs Issacker Allport, 30 High Street, Pontycymmer. Member of the Royal Engineers.	26/04/1918	4	3

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Andrews	William	14/10/1917				Born 27th April 1838. Long article describing the memorial ceremony for Mr Andrews.	14/06/1918	3	5
Andrews	Wm. Henry (Pte.)	04/11/1918			K. I. A.	Son of Mr and Mrs Alfred Andrews. Of 81, Upper Adare Street, Pontycymmer.	13/12/1918	4	3
Arnold	(Mrs)	Saturday	Grove Road, Bridgend	87 yrs		For 22 years resided with her son, Mr F. T. Arnold (overseer at Bridgend Post Office). Interment was at Haverfordwest on Wednesday. Widow of the late Mr Thomas Arnold.	08/03/1918	3	1
Arthur	Charles Henry	31/12/1917		31 yrs		Funeral report. Of Tynycoed Terrace, Bryncoch. Was born near Northampton. Was attendant at Angelton Asylum. Funeral was held Sunday last. Deceased leaves a widow and one child (Vera Arthur). His widow is the third	11/01/1918	2	6
Ashman	John			54 yrs		Funeral report. Funeral took place at Ogmore Vale Cemetery. Of Glyn Street, Ogmore Vale. Article contains list of relatives.	20/12/1918	4	4

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Attewell	Richard (Pte.)	22/09/1918	France		Wounded and died the same day.	In memoriam. Memorial service was held at St. John's Church, Tondu on Sunday. Family resides at Dunraven Street, Aberkenfig.	25/10/1918	3	6
Austin	W. (Pte.)				From wounds received in action in France on 1st Dec.	Member of the 1st Battalion, Welsh Guards. Son of Mr Wm. Austin (farmer), Llampha, Ewenny. Buried at Fins New Road British Cemetery, S. W. of Grouxeau.	29/03/1918	3	2
Austin	William (Pte.)	01/12/1917	France		Died of wounds.	In memoriam. Son of Mr and Mrs W. Austin, Llampha, Ewenny. Remembered by father, mother, brothers and sisters, and brother Rees in France.	06/12/1918	3	1
Ayre	F. J. (Dr.)		Mundesley, Norfolk			Member of the R. A. M. C. Of Llantwit Major. Invalided	23/08/1918	3	3
Barber	Alfred	13/11/1917	Ty-Celyn, Coity			In memoriam. Husband of Jane Barber. Remembered by wife and children.	15/11/1918	3	1
Bassett	Margaret*			74 yrs*		Acknowledgement notice from "Mr Bassett and sisters" saying thanks for flowers, etc. after the loss of their mother. (*Details found on FreeBMD).	21/06/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of	Page	Col
							Newspaper		
Beale	Dai	25/07/1916			K. I. A.	In memoriam. "Never forgotten by his loving father, mother, brothers and sister".	26/07/1918	3	1
Beasant	Walter (Pte.)	08/10/1918	France		K. I. A.	Son of Mr E. Beasant (outside porter at Bridgend Railway Station).	25/10/1918	3	3
Beaven	(Mrs)			Over 70 yrs		Funeral report. Of Tregroes. Deceased was born in Llangors Uchaf, Rhiwceiliog. Her married life was spent in the Rhondda Valley. She moved to Tregroes with her son (Mr T. Beaven) a few years ago. List of mourners and some relatives included in article.	25/01/1918	3	5
Beckingham	Albert (Mr)	Monday	Nantewlaeth Colliery, Glyncorrwg		Fatal accident.	Of 3, Alfred Street, Maesteg. Leaves a widow and four children.	31/05/1918	4	6

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Bedford	Elizabeth Ann					Funeral report. Wife of Mr David Bedford of 297, Bridgend Road, Maesteg. Funeral took place on Thursday at Llangynwyd Burial Ground. List of relatives included.	22/11/1918	4	5
Bethley	George (Mr)	Sunday	Meadow Street	68 yrs		Been an invalid for 25 years as a result of an accident by falling from a roof. Funeral	15/03/1918	4	5
Bevan	Eleanor		Residence of her second son, Mr Evan Bevan,	92 yrs		Widow of the late Moses Evans (iron founder).	08/03/1918	3	1
Bevan	Jane	09/01/1918	Newton, Porthcawl	88 yrs		Widow of Watleyn Bevan. Funeral to be held Saturday at Newton Churchyard.	11/01/1918	3	1
Bevan	Owen		Montreal	22 yrs	Gas poisoning sustained in France last year.	Second son of Mr Geo. Bevan, sub-agent of the Dunraven Estate, Bridgend. Has an elder brother, George, fighting in France.	05/04/1918	ദ	1
Bevan	Thomas					Mention made in small article regarding a "vote of sympathy and condolence with the family and relatives" being passed. Was JP of Porthcawl.	13/12/1918	3	6
Birley	Wm. (Pte.)		France		K. I. A.	Son of Mrs Birley of Westgate Street, Cowbridge.	13/09/1918	3	5
Bond	(Mrs)		King Edward Hospital, Cardiff		Following an operation.	Funeral report. Wife of John Bond, West Village. Funeral	12/07/1918	3	3

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Bond	R. (Cpl.)				K. I. A.	Of Cowbridge. Son of Mr John Bond and the recently deceased Mrs Bond. Has a brother.	11/10/1918	3	4
Bowen	Elizabeth (Mrs)				Had been suffering from a "heart weakness" since 1910.	Wife of Police-Constable Evan Bowen, St. Brides Major. More details in article.	20/12/1918	4	6
Bowen	Geo.	02/01/1918		69 yrs		Of 21, Gloucester Buildings, Pantygog. Leaves a large family including four sons "wearing khaki and three of the family are in Canada". Funeral was held at Pontycymmer Cemetery. List of relatives included in article.	25/01/1918	4	6

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Bowen	Maggie				In failing health for some time.	Lengthy funeral report. Daughter of the late Mr D. M. Bowen and of Mrs Margaret Bowen of Garth Shop, Maesteg. Funeral took place at Llangynwyd Churchyard on Monday. Long list of relatives included.	15/11/1918	4	5
Bowen	W. J. (Pte.)	On or about 18/09/1918	On The Western Front		K. I. A.	Husband of Mrs Bowen of 13, Coychurch Road, Bridgend. Had resided in Bridgend for a number of years.	25/10/1918	3	3
Branch	John ("Jack")	19/11/1917	Ton Phillip Colliery			In memoriam. Husband of Blanche Mary Branch. Mourned by his wife, father-in- law, Stanley and Flo.	22/11/1918	3	1
Bray	(Major)		Porthcawl	63 yrs	Pneumonia.	Lengthy article. Native of Cornwall. Funeral took place on Saturday at Wesleyan Chapel. More details included in article. See also 12/04/1918, Pg 3, Col 5.	05/04/1918	4	6
Bray	William Samuel John	02/04/1918	Killmorie, Porthcawl	63 yrs		Manager at Messrs Vivian & Sons, Port Talbot. Funeral to be held Saturday 6th April in Newton, Porthcawl.	05/04/1918	3	1
Bridgman	Edward					Of Fern Street, Ogmore Vale. Leaves a widow.	08/11/1918	3	6
Britton	(Mrs)					Wife of Joseph Britton, Glyn Villas, Ogmore Vale.	25/01/1918	4	6

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Brooke	Thomas David	06/04/1918		70 yrs		Formerly of Bridgend, late of Brookdale, Halden Avenue, Teignmouth and of the	31/05/1918	3	1
Brown	George		Chapel Street, Bridgend	73 yrs	Fell and fractured his thigh, died soon after.	Farm labourer at Island Farm, Bridgend.	08/02/1918	3	2
Brown	James T.	,	St. John Colliery, Cwmdu	65 yrs	Fell out of carriage.	Lengthy inquest report. Pumpsman of 62, Llwydarth Road. Inquest was held on Tuesday afternoon. See also 08/02/1918, Pg 3, Col 2: Acknowledgement notice.	01/02/1918	4	5&6
Buckingham	Thomas		Nash Cwm, Monk Nash	59 yrs	After a long and painful illness.	Husband of Elizabeth Buckingham. Funeral to be held at Nash Church on Sunday.	13/12/1918	3	1
Buckle	Harry			44 yrs		Of Brooklands, Castle Street, Bridgend. Long article in column 2 (funeral report). Funeral took place on Tuesday. Leaves a widow and son.	08/11/1918	3	2&1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Bull	James	07/04/1918	Heol-y-Cyw (Brynteg)	90 yrs		Native of Kent. Came to Glamorgan 53 years ago. Leaves a widow. Burial to take place today (Friday). More info in article.	12/04/1918	2	6
Bunston	R. (Staff-Sgt.)	14/10/1917				In memoriam. Remembered by his wife and children.	18/10/1918	3	1
Burnell	Wallace (L-Cpl.)		France	26 yrs	K. I. A.	Member of the Northamptonshire Regiment. Second son of William Burnell (builder), Porthcawl. Leaves a	19/04/1918	3	6
Burnett	A. F. (Gnr.)	29/07/1917	Italy			In memoriam. "From his loving wife and children, Albert and Mary".	26/07/1918	3	1
Burnett	Mary Ann	09/07/1915				In memoriam notice posted by her children. Of Archway Cottages, Tynygarn, Aberkenfig.	12/07/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of	Page	Col
Burrows	Bertha Lily	Saturday		6 yrs	Fatally scalded by falling into pot of boiling water just off the fire. Verdict: "Accidental death".	Inquest report.	Newspaper 19/04/1918	3	5
Burrows	Francis May	11/06/1916				In memoriam. Of Sunnyside, Ogmore Vale.	14/06/1918	3	2
Burrows	W. (Pte.)		France		K. I. A.	Of Adare Street, Wyndham, Ogmore Vale. Leaves a widow. Son of Mr and Mrs James Burrows. Member of the R. W. F.	15/11/1918	4	4
Burrows	Wilfred	"A few months ago"			Fatally scalded by tipping pot of tea over himself.		19/04/1918	3	5
Butcher	Alice Mabel	28/01/1917				In memoriam. Two entries in the same column. Daughter of Thomas James and Sarah Butcher of Cefn Cribbwr. Has a brother named Algernon Butcher. Remembered by her father, mother, sisters and brothers.	25/01/1918	3	1
Butler	Noah (Cpl.)	10/06/1917	Ypres		K. I. A.		25/01/1918	2	6
Byatt	(Mrs)	Monday evening	<u>'</u>		Ill for at least two weeks.	Wife of the Rev. H. R. Byatt. Leaves husband and daughters.	10/05/1918		4

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Bye	Wilfred Arthur (Pte.)	08/10/1918	France	19 yrs, 7 mths	K. I. A.	Son of Mr and Mrs A. Bye, 24, Adare Street, Ogmore Vale. Has two brothers also in the army. See also Pg 4, Col 4.	01/11/1918	3	1
Cain	Matthew		Cardiff Infirmary		15 minutes before an operation.	Of Wyndham Street, Ogmore Vale. Funeral was held on Saturday. Leaves a widow.	18/01/1918	4	6
Carpenter				6 mths		Funeral report. Funeral took place at Salem Chapel Graveyard on Monday. Child of Mr and Mrs Carpenter, Penbryncwm.	11/10/1918	2	5
Champness	Alice (Miss)	19/03/1918	Heol-y-Cyw	83 yrs		Aunt of Mr Harry Reffel (foreman platelayer, Tonhir Crossing, Heolycyw). Buried in Coychurch on 22nd March.	29/03/1918	3	5
Chant	Lucy	09/03/1918		6 yrs	Measles.	Obituary notice. Daughter of Mr and Mrs Stanley Chant, Cae Glas, Heol y Cyw. Buried in Coity Churchyard on	15/03/1918	3	5
Chave	Thomas	Wednesday of last week	Wyndham Colliery	22 yrs		Only son of Edward Chave, 8, Highland Place, Ogmore Vale. Funeral report including list of relatives.	01/02/1918	4	2
Church	Marjorie					Acknowledgement notice posted by her parents on behalf of the family thanking everyone for letters and	15/02/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Clark	Jack	•	30, Cowbridge Road, Bridgend	Little child		In memoriam. Remembered by "Mama, Dada, sisters and brothers".	09/08/1918	3	1
Cloke	F. (Mrs)		Oak Street, Aberkenfig		Clothing caught fire - death resulting from shock.	Burial took place in St. John's on Sunday last. List of relatives included in article.	12/04/1918	3	5
Cockram	Margery	20/11/1918	Brynawel, Bettws			Wife of Yendell Cockram. Funeral to be held Monday at Bettws Churchyard. See also 29/11/1918, Pg 3, Col 1: Acknowledgement notice.	22/11/1918	3	1
Cole	Arthur Wm. (Company Sgt- Major)				K. I. A.	Son of Mr and Mrs Cole, Glyn Street, Ogmore Vale. Has two brothers also serving: Pte. Geo. L Cole. (RAMC) and Sidney Herbert Cole (connected with the Wireless Section).	31/05/1918	4	4
Cole	Bertha	Christmas Eve night/Christmas morning	1, Edward Street	4 mths	Verdict: "Accidental suffocation".	Lengthy inquest report. Deceased was the infant child of Charles and Emily K. Cole of 76, Maiden Street, Cwmfelin, Garth. More details in article.	04/01/1918	3	1
Coles	Frank (Pte.)	27/01/1915				In memoriam. Husband of Edith Coles. Remembered by his wife, child and sister.	25/01/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Connolly	John (Pte.)	28/08/1918	A casualty clearing station			Son of Sgt. John Connolly and Mrs Connolly of 16, Cheltenham Terrace, Bridgend. Has two brothers: Pte. Dan Connolly (23 yrs)	20/09/1918	3	1
Conway	Clifford				Pneumonia.	Acknowledgement post in column 1 by Mrs J. H. Conway (of Rice Street, Sunnyside) and family expressing thanks for sympathy and flowers. Column 2 gives more details and names various members of the family. Funeral was held on Tuesday of last week at Pontycymmer.	12/07/1918	3	2&1
Cooke	Walter J. (Pte.)	10/07/1916	Mametz Wood, France		K. I. A.	In memoriam. Member of the R. W. F. Son of Mr and Mrs J. T. Cooke, 120, Bridgend Road, Aberkenfig. Remembered by his mother, father, sister, sister-in-law,	12/07/1918	3	1
Copner	William Edward (Driver)	17/04/1918	France		Died of wounds.	Member of the R. F. A., 38th Division. Leaves a widow and two children who reside at 4, Gwendoline Street, Nantymoel. Son of the late Mr	24/05/1918	4	4

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Corbett	Charlie	24(25)/11/1917	France		Died of wounds.	In memoriam. Son of Mr and Mrs Corbett of Nolton Street, Bridgend. Also remembered by sister, Lizzie, and brotherin-law, George, and other brothers and sisters and brother, Cliff, in France. Two	22/11/1918	3	1
Cotter	William (Pte.)	18/10/1918	France	21 yrs	K. I. A.	Son of Mr and Mrs E. Cotter, Exchange Street, Maesteg. Member of the Royal Dublin Fusiliers.	15/11/1918	4	5
Cowden	P. A.		France		K. I. A.	Only son of Sgt. Cowden (2nd Welsh Volunteer Regt.) and Mrs Cowden, Bridgend. Member of the 5th London Regt.	18/10/1918	3	6
Сох	John Henry		Railway line near Port Talbot Station.	43 yrs	Ran over by train. Verdict: "Accidental death".	Lengthy inquest report. Lived at 31, Pond Street. Deceased was a platelayer employed by the G. W. Railway.	23/08/1918	2	6

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Сох	Thomas J.					Funeral report. Funeral took place on Monday last at Ogmore Vale Cemetery. Lived at 7, Llewellyn Street, Ogmore Vale. Lengthy article, more details included. List of relatives and other mourners included in article.	16/08/1918	4	4
Crocombe	William	04/02/1918	29, Sunnyside Road, Bridgend	65 yrs		Engine driver for G. W. R. Funeral to be held on Saturday at Newcastle Church.	08/02/1918	3	2
Crowley	Edward ("Ted")	30/11/1918	Llanharry Iron Ore Mine		By accident.	Lengthy funeral report. Deceased leaves a young wife (Edith, youngest daughter of Mr and Mrs Newell, of Brandon, Norfolk) whom he married in September. More details in article. See also Pg 3, Col 5.	13/12/1918	4	6
Culliford	P. (Pte.)	03/05/1918	Italy		K. I. A.	Of 4, Park Street, Nantymoel. Leaves a widow and child. Was buried near Ambrosini on the Asiago Plateau.	17/05/1918	4	5
Dale	Betty	29/05/1914		(Baby)		In memoriam. Lost in "Empress of Ireland" disaster. Sister of Mary Dale.	31/05/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Dale	Mary	29/05/1914				In memoriam. Lost in "Empress of Ireland" disaster. Sister of Mrs C. Jordan, 21, South Street, Bridgend.	31/05/1918	3	1
Dalton	Michael	13/11/1918		44 yrs	Verdict: "Accidental death".	Lengthy inquest report. Deceased was a widower lodging with Mr Jas. Newton and his wife at 1, Bethania Street, Maesteg.	22/11/1918	4	6
Dangerfield	Frank (Gnr.)	28/04/1917	Vimy Ridge			In memoriam. Member of the R. F. A. Remembered by wife and son.	26/04/1918	3	1
Daniel	T. R. (Mr)				Influenza.	Member of the Tondu/Aberkenfig Local Choral Society.	22/11/1918	3	6
Darby	Peter (Gnr.)	11/07/1918			K. I. A.	In memoriam. "Ever remembered by his wife and	05/07/1918	3	1
Davey	Catherine					In memoriam. Wife of William Seldon Davey.	08/02/1918	3	2
Davey	Sarah Ann					In memoriam. Second wife of William Seldon Davey, mother of Mildred Adsley.	15/02/1918	3	1
Davey	William Seldon	10/02/1917				In memoriam. Husband of Catherine Davey. Remembered by George, Lizzie, Sara and Willie. See also 15/02/1918, Pg 3, Col 1.	08/02/1918	3	2

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
David	Catherine	19/07/1916				In memoriam. Wife of William David ("Trefor") of Aberbaiden Farm, Waunbant Road, Kenfig Hill. Remembered by husband and children.	19/07/1918	3	1
David	David	15/07/1913				In memoriam. Son of Matthew and Jane David of Aberbaiden Farm, Kenfig Hill. Remembered by father, mother, brothers and sisters.	19/07/1918	3	1
David	David John			32 yrs		Funeral report. Of Wateringbury Grove, Staverley. Deceased was the son of Mr John David of Pontycymmer. Funeral took place in Staverley on Saturday. Leaves a widow. Long list of relatives included in article.	20/12/1918	4	3
David	Edward (Pte.)				Died of wounds.	Of 10, Railway Terrace, Ogmore Vale. Member of the R. W. F. More details in article.	06/12/1918	4	4
David	Evan Ward			19 yrs		In memoriam. Son of John and Catherine David, Tudor House, Coity. Two entries in same column. Remembered by father, mother and sisters; also uncles and aunts at Tynywaun Farm, Bryncethin.	26/04/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
David	Hezekiah	31/05/1904				In memoriam. Of David Brothers, Pencoed Foundry. Remembered by widow and children.	31/05/1918	3	1
David	Margaret	18/04/1917				In memoriam. Wife of John David, Brig-y-Fran, Cefn Cribbwr. Remembered by her husband and children.	19/04/1918	3	1
David	Morgan		39, Merthyrmawr Road, Bridgend	68 yrs		Funeral to be held on Friday at Bethesda, Llantwit Major. List of relatives included in article.	18/01/1918	3	1&2
David	Morgan					Funeral report. Of Merthyr Mawr Road, Bridgend. Funeral was held at Bethesda- y-Fro Congregational Church, Llantwit Major on Friday. Long list of mourners including his wife and relatives.		3	3
David	Morgan (Mr)	15/01/1918				Will notice.	15/03/1918	3	1
David	Thomas		Bailey Gates, Coity			In memoriam.	14/06/1918		
David	William John		14, Westward Rise, Garden Suburb, Barry		Pneumonia.	Loco. Inspector at Barry Railway. Eldest son of Mr and Mrs John David, 9, Market Street, Bridgend. Funeral to	15/11/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
David	Wm. J. (Cpl.)					Lengthy funeral report. Deceased was the eldest son of Mr and Mrs John David of Market Street, Bridgend. Funeral took place on Nov. 16th at Nolton Churchyard,	29/11/1918	3	2
Davies	(Mrs)	Feb. 1914				In memoriam. Wife of Edwin Davies of Bryncoch. Remembered by her daughter Elsie.	15/02/1918	3	1
Davies	(Mrs)			55 yrs	Had been ailing for a long while.	Funeral report. Wife of Mr David Davies of 6, Park Street, Nantymoel.	19/07/1918	4	3
Davies	A. C. M.	01/04/1917				In memoriam. Missed by wife and children.	05/04/1918	3	1
Davies	Ann (Mrs)			86 yrs		Of Trelalas (sic). Lived in Ogmore Vale for most of her life and brought up a large family. Funeral took place at Laleston on Monday.	04/10/1918	4	6
Davies	B. (Gnr.)	Approx. 10 mths ago	France		K. I. A.	Left a wife and two children. Second son of Eva Davies. Member of the Royal Garrison Artillery.	28/06/1918	3	6
Davies	Catherine	On the 19th inst.				Funeral report. Funeral took place at the Baptist Chapel. Deceased was the relict of Mr William Davies of Boverton. Among the mourners were her sons John and Daniel Davies and their wives and numerous other relatives.	19/07/1918	3	3

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Davies	Christine Maud (Chrissie)		"Finmere", Ewenny Road, Bridgend	28 yrs	After a short illness.	Younger daughter of Mr and Mrs Fred Davies. Lengthy article in column 2 including a list of relatives. Obsequies were held at Newcastle Church.	22/02/1918	3	1&2
Davies	Cyril Gorwyn			4 yrs	Fell 60 feet from Great Western Railway Viaduct. Verdict: "Accidental death".	Inquest report held at Cymmer. Deceased was the son of Pte. Wm. Davies of Abercregan.	23/08/1918	2	5
Davies	Daniel (Pte.)	28/06/1918	In hospital.			Member of the 14th Welsh Regt. Was a POW at Camp Friedrichsfield when he died. Notification received by Mrs M. A. Davies, 82, Victoria Street, Pontycymmer.	06/12/1918	4	3
Davies	David (Mr)	Tuesday	Ocean Colliery		Met with accident at Ocean Colliery on 6th inst. Of 1, Graigfryn, Nantymoel. Funeral was held on Saturday.		31/05/1918	4	4
Davies	David Vincent		Devonia, Cowbridge Road, Bridgend			Son of the late Mr Arthur Davies and grandson of the late Mr Daniel Davies, Eglwysbrewis and Mrs Morgan, Bridgend. Funeral to take place on Monday at Coity.	13/12/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Davies	Dorothy Eleanor Mary	10/09/1918		23 yrs		Only child of Mrs J. Carder and the late Thos. Davies (printer), Bridgend. Two	20/09/1918	3	1
Davies	Edward		100, King Edward Street, Blaengarw	26 yrs	Had been ill for some time.	Funeral took place at Pontycymmer Cemetery on Nov. 23rd. Son of Mrs Davies and the late Mr Morgan Davies. More details in article including a list of relatives.	29/11/1918	4	3
Davies	Ethel				After a short illness.	Funeral report. Of Woodview, Quarella Road, Bridgend. Daughter of Mrs Davies and the late Mr William Davies (hairdresser), Adare Street. Funeral took place at St. Illtyd's, Newcastle. List of relatives included in article.	27/12/1918	3	1
Davies	Ethel May		Woodview, Quarella Road, Bridgend			Youngest daughter of Mrs Edith Davies and the late Mr W. Davies (hairdresser), Adare Street, Bridgend. Funeral to be held Friday at Newcastle Churchyard. See also 27/12/1918, Pg 3, Col 1: Funeral report (includes list of relatives).	13/12/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Davies	Eva	Sunday last week	3rd Western Hospital			Funeral notice. Funeral took place on the 15th. Deceased was a Red Cross Nurse volunteering at Newport Hospital. She was the daughter of Mrs Davies of Midway and the late Mr John Davies. Details of other relatives mentioned in article. See also 23/08/1918, Pg 3, Col 3: Death of Cpl. Max Davies who was killed in action, and also 30/08/1918, Pg 3, Col 5: Funeral report for Cpl. Davies.	28/06/1918	3	6
Davies	Evan (Pte.)	16/04/1918			K. I. A.	Has two brothers (Thomas and Arthur Davies) "serving with the Colours in Egypt". Of 64, Bridgend Road, Pontycymmer. Son of Wm. Davies. Member of the Welsh Regiment.	10/05/1918		2
Davies	Fred	05/11/1915	Cowbridge Road			In memoriam. Remembered by wife and children.	15/11/1918	3	1
Davies	Gomer					Very long funeral report. Of Sunny Bank, Maesteg. Funeral was held on Wednesday afternoon. The interment took place at Llangynwyd burial ground.	08/02/1918	4	5

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Davies	Hannah			78 yrs	"Had been ailing for some time".	Funeral report. Widow of the late Mr. William Davies, 16, Station Road. Burial took place on Saturday afternoon at Blaenogwy Cemetery.	26/07/1918	3	5
Davies	J. E. G. (Pte.)		Near Cambrai, France	"Not quite 21 years of age"	K. I. A.	Son of Mr and Mrs John Davies, Tynywaun, Heolycyw. Member of the Welsh Regt.	25/10/1918		4
Davies	James	Saturday		55 yrs	"Had only been ill a few days".	Funeral report. Funeral took place on Wednesday. Had been a resident of Nantymoel for 31 years.	01/11/1918	4	4
Davies	James					Funeral report. Took place at Blaenogwy Cemetery on Wednesday. Leaves a widow. List of relatives included in article.	08/11/1918	3	5
Davies	John Henry	18/06/1918	Cribbwr Fawr Colliery	"Just over" 21 yrs	Imprisoned under a tram (and suffocated under a collapsed roof).	Of Lloyd's Court, Wine Street, Neath. Leaves a widow (Gertrude Davies) and a 5 month old baby. See also 16/08/1918, Pg 2, Col 4: Lengthy article detailing a compensation case.	21/06/1918	3	5
Davies	John J.	The 25th inst.		40 yrs	After a short illness.	Of Turkey Street, Llantwit Major. Funeral took place on Monday at the Parish Church. Leaves a wife, a son (Mr Harold Davies) and five younger brothers as well as many other relatives.	02/08/1918	2	5

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Davies	John James ("Johnny")	12/06/1917	France	20 yrs	Died of wounds.	In memoriam. Only son of Mr and Mrs Davies of Pleasant View, Cefn Cribbwr and brother of Annie and May. Interred at Mendingham British Cemetery, Provence. Two entries in column.	14/06/1918	3	2
Davies	Lewis	24/11/1915			"A fatal accident".	In memoriam. Son of E. and H. Davies, Ynys-Nedd, Penprisk. Brother of Thomas	01/11/1918	3	1
Davies	Sarah		The reservoir near her home.		Verdict: "Suicide during temporary insanity".	Of The Lodge, Llanharan. Inquest report.	08/11/1918	4	5
Davies	Stanley (Sgt.)		Salonika	35 yrs	Gas.	Son of Mr and Mrs Gomer Davies, Newcastle Hill, Bridgend. Member of the Machine Gun Corps. More details in article.	18/01/1918	3	1
Davies	T. Wallace (Gnr.)		France	20 yrs	K. I. A.	Of St. Brides. Member of the R. F. A. Second son of Mrs P. Davies (widow). Has a brother also serving in France.	30/08/1918	2	6

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Davies	Thomas (Pte.)	02/11/1917			Died of wounds.	In memoriam. Interred at Outtersteene Cemetery. Son of E. and H. Davies, Ynys- Nedd, Penprisk. Brother of Lewis Davies (same notice). Remembered by father,	01/11/1918	3	1
Davies	Wallace (Gnr.)		France		K. I. A.	Memorial service held on Sunday evening last week at Penylan C. M. Chapel.	27/09/1918	4	1
Davies	Willie	04/11/1917	Egypt		K. I. A.	In memoriam. Son of Edward Davies of 39, Newcastle Hill, Bridgend. Remembered by (three separate entries): "Morgan and sis", "Annie, Sid, Lena and the children at Ogmore Vale" and "Jane, Jim	08/11/1918	3	1
Davies	Willie (Signaller)	17/05/1916	France		K. I. A.	In memoriam. Son of Mr and Mrs Robert Davies, Newcastle, Bridgend. Remembered by mother, father, sisters and brother.	17/05/1918	3	1
Davies	Wm. M.	03/08/1918		32 yrs	Succumbed to a brief illness.	Funeral report. Son of Mrs Davies and the late Mr Morgan Davies of King Edward Street, Blaengarw. Leaves a widow and three children (Billy, Teddy and Nancy Davies). Lengthy article with long list of relatives included.	16/08/1918	4	5

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Davies						Acknowledgement notice posted by Mr and Mrs W. D. Davies of the cinema, Aberkenfig on the loss of their son expressing thanks for letters and flowers sent.	15/02/1918	3	1
Davies						Son of Mr and Mrs W. D. Davies, the Cinema, Aberkenfig. Funeral took place at Llansantffraid Parish Churchyard. Long list of relatives and other mourners included in the article.	22/02/1918	2	6
Davies			10, High Street, Heol-y-Cyw	13 mths	Measles.	Infant daughter of Mr and Mrs John Davies. Interment takes place at Salem (C. M.), Pencoed on the 28th inst.	29/03/1918	3	5
Davies (née Thomas)	Gertie (Mrs)		St. Brides Road			Wife of Mr Windsor Davies. Funeral took place on Friday. Long list of relatives included in article.	05/04/1918	3	5
Dearman						In memoriam. Remembered by his son Arthur. NB Article states that Mr Dearman died on December 28th 1918, however the newspaper was published on the 27th.	27/12/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Deere	(Mrs)	Tuesday last week			Had suffered a long and painful illness.	Funeral report. Took place at Nolton Churchyard on Saturday. Wife of Mr Edward Deere of Coychurch Road. Native of Tondu. Leaves husband and family.	26/07/1918	3	1
Deere	John		At his residence (Wyndham House)	59 yrs	After a long illness.	Funeral report. Only son of Mrs Margaret Deere (in her 101st year) and of the late Mr John Deere. Leaves a widow, seven sons and a daughter. Second son (Pte. Randolph Deere) said to be in France. Chief mourners included widow, Messrs Frank, Illtyd and four younger sons, Mrs Price (sister) and numerous other relatives. More info in article.	12/07/1918	2	5
Deneley	Tom	Saturday night		19 yrs	Heart failure. Verdict: "Misadventure".	Lengthy inquest report. Son of Mr and Mrs Deneley, Oakfield Terrace. More details in article. See also 08/11/1918, Pg 4, Col 5.	01/11/1918	4	4
Dhenin	Louis R.	Saturday before last	Howard Gardens Military Hospital	28 yrs		Funeral report. Funeral took place at Maesteg Cemetery on Thursday last week. Leaves a widow and child of five months. Lengthy article with a number of relatives mentioned.	13/09/1918	4	5

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of	Page	Col
Dodd	Westgarth J. (Lieut.)				K. I. A.	Son of Mrs Dodd, Cavern Row, Maesteg. Member of the Royal Field Artillery.	Newspaper 04/10/1918	4	5
Dredge	Dorothy	06/06/1916	Porthcawl	20 yrs		In memoriam. Daughter of George and Laura Dredge of Newport, Mon.	07/06/1918		1
Dyer	Catherine		The workhouse infirmary	64 yrs	Verdict: "Heart failure".	Widow of a carpenter. Previously lived at Newcastle Hill.	28/06/1918	3	1
East	W. (Pte.)	05/10/1915	Hullock	28 yrs	K. I. A.	In memoriam. Remembered by "father and mother, sisters Phoebe and Beat, brothers Jack and Henry". Member of the 1330 Welsh Guards Regt.	04/10/1918	3	1
Easterbrook		28/03/1918		1 yr		Infant child of Mr and Mrs J. Easterbrook, The Oaks, Heol- y-Cyw. Buried in Coity on 1st April.	05/04/1918	2	6
Eastman	Jack (Pte.)	25/09/1918	France		K. I. A.	Brother of Mrs Annie Bowden, 4, Nantyrchain Terrace,	04/10/1918	4	1
Edge	George				K. I. A.	Son of Mr and Mrs Edge of Cemetery Road, Ogmore Vale. Is the "second son to have fallen" and the family have recently lost a daughter.	20/09/1918	4	2
Edge	Sam (Cpl.)		France		K. I. A.	Acknowledgement notice. Son of Mr and Mrs Edward Edge. Brother of L-Cpl. George Edge (same entry).	22/11/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Edmondes	Frederic William		Nolton Court, Bridgend	78 yrs		Last surviving son of the late Thomas Edmondes of Cowbridge. Father of Mrs Stanley Clay and grandfather of C. C. and A. F. Hood. Formerly Archdeacon of Llandaff. Lengthy article columns 5 and 6. See also 20/12/1918, Pg 3, Col 2: Proposal of memorial.	15/11/1918		1,5& 6
Edwards	David Idris	14/12/1915				In memoriam. Son of Mr and Mrs T. Edwards, Brynteg, Pencoed.	13/12/1918	3	1
Edwards	Edward					Lengthy article including long list of mourners. Funeral took place on Boxing Day at Ogmore Vale Cemetery. Article mentions a widow and daughter no names are given. Deceased was, amongst other things, a "well-known Welsh I. L. P. Leader". More details in article.	04/01/1918	4	4&5
Edwards	Gwen	02/05/1917				In memoriam. Daughter of J. W. Edwards, Sarn, Aberkenfig. Remembered by "mama, sisters and brothers".	03/05/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of	Page	Col
							Newspaper		
Edwards	Hilda				Diphtheria.	Funeral report. Daughter of Mr and Mrs Morgan Edwards, Minavon, Pencoed. Funeral took place at Salem Chapel. More details in article including list of relatives.	22/11/1918	4	3
Edwards	Hopkin (Mr)	Sunday		28 yrs		Funeral report. Youngest son of Mrs J. W. Edwards, Sarn. Funeral took place at Llansantffraid Churchyard. Names of relatives and more details included in article.	26/07/1918	3	4
Edwards	J. W.	02/03/2017				In memoriam. Of Sarn, Aberkenfig. Remembered by	01/03/1918	3	1
Edwards	James (Mr)				After ailing for a considerable time.	Of 74, King Edward Street, Blaengarw. Funeral held on Whit Monday at Pontycymmer Cemetery. List of relatives and mourners included in article. Also mentions a memorial service that was held on Sunday at St. James' Church, Blaengarw.	31/05/1918	4	2
Edwards	John	09/01/1913				In memoriam. Late of lower, House, Colwinstone. Husband of Mrs S. Edwards of Twmpath Farm, Colwinstone.	04/01/1918	3	1
Edwards	M. H. (Pte.)	23/11/1917	France		K. I. A.	Son of Mrs Edwards, Kenfig Hill.	22/02/1918	2	6

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Edwards	Prim	21/08/1915				In memoriam. Son of Mrs J. W. Edwards of Sarn, Aberkenfig. "Fondly remembered by mothers, sisters, and Will in Palestine".	30/08/1918	3	1
Edwards	Thomas (Sgt.)					Son of Mrs Edwards, Kenfig Hill.	22/02/1918	2	6
Edwards					Verdict: "Due to convulsions".	Inquest and funeral report. Little child of Mr and Mrs Edwards. Interment took place on Monday at Salem	30/08/1918	2	6
Eley	Sydney (Pte.)	30/10/1918	In hospital		Died of wounds.	Eldest son of Mr and Mrs George Eley, Bedford Road, Cefn Cribbwr.	15/11/1918	4	4
Elsbury	Sidney J.	Thursday last week		27 yrs	After a brief illness.	Obituary notice. Of 17, Blaengarw Road, Blaengarw. Second son of Mr and Mrs John Elsbury of King Edward Street, Blaengarw. Leaves a widow and child. Funeral took place on 05/08/1918 at Pontycymmer. Lengthy article with list of many relatives.	16/08/1918	4	5

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Elward	W. (Pte.)		In hospital in France		Died of wounds.	Husband of Mrs Elward, 17, High Street, Nantyfyllon. Member of the 9th Lancers. His parents (Mr and Mrs Elward) reside at 30, John Street, Nantyffyllon.	12/04/1918	4	6
Evans	(Mr)		France		K. I. A.	Husband of Mrs E. Evans, 38, Oxford Street, Pontycymmer. Member of the R. F. A. Leaves two children. More details in article.	03/05/1918	4	4
Evans	Arthur Thomas	The Thursday before the funeral.				Funeral report. Of Kenfig Hill Road, Pyle. Funeral took place "on Thursday last" at Pyle Churchyard. Eldest son of Mr Thomas Evans, Waun Bant Road, Pyle. Leaves a widow and children. More details in article.	11/10/1918	4	1
Evans	Daniel	01/04/1915				In memoriam. Of Cae Bush, Wick. Remembered by wife and children.	05/04/1918	3	1
Evans	David		Nantymoel	82 yrs		Since his retirement he resided with his son-in-law and daughter, the Rev. and Mrs Hugh Jones (Llanelly). Funeral was on Wednesday at Nantymoel.	05/04/1918	4	4

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Evans	Edward	The previous Tuesday	The Red Cross Hospital	48 yrs	Heart failure after injuries received at St. John's Colliery, Cwmdu.	Inquest report. Accident took place on the 15th inst. Report also mentions a cousin also called Edward Evans (a haberdasher) and who lived at Maiden Street. More details in article.	01/11/1918	4	6
Evans	Edward	Saturday		70 yrs	Influenza	Native of Breconshire. Resided at Railway Terrace, Heolycyw. More details in article.	08/11/1918	3	4
Evans	Evan	22/04/1918			After a three week illness.	Obituary notice. Of Maesgwyn, 35, Albany Road, Pontycymmer. Burial took place on April 25th at Pontycymmer Cemetery. More details in article. See	03/05/1918	4	3
Evans	Evan	22/04/1918				Details of will probate. Lived at Maesgwyn, 35, Albany Road, Pontycymmer. More details in article.	18/10/1918	4	3
Evans	H. D. (Mr)		Brynhyfryd, Merthyrmawr Road	63 yrs	After a short illness.	Native of Pembrokeshire, where he was buried on Wednesday at Groes Goch. See also 29/03/1918, Pg 3, Col 1.	22/03/1918	3	2&3
Evans	Henry David	15th March last				Details of division of estate. Lists a number of relatives.	08/11/1918	3	2
Evans	Ivor	Nov. 6th last	France	28 yrs	K. I. A.	In memoriam. Son of the late John and Mary Evans, Newcastle Hill, Bridgend. Member of the Grenadier Guards in the 1st Expeditionary Force.	06/12/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Evans	J. Ewart (Lieut.)	27/09/1918	Near Cambrai, France		K. I. A.	Of Merthyrmawr Road, Bridgend. Lengthy article outlining his youth and the circumstances of his death.	11/10/1918	3	2
Evans	James	14/06/1907			Fatally injured at "Aberbaiden".	In memoriam. Late of Cefn House, Cefn Cribbwr.	14/06/1918	3	2
Evans	John	02/03/1917	Duchy Colliery		Died whilst training.	Fireman. More details in article.	04/01/1918	4	5
Evans	M. (Mrs)					Funeral report. Long article listing many relatives. Deceased was the wife of Mr William Evans of Meadow Street, Aberkenfig. Funeral took place at the C. M. Chapel, Pyle. List of relatives and other mourners included in article. See also Pg 3, Col 1.	19/07/1918	2	5
Evans	Matthew Henry (Mr)	Wednesday last week		17 yrs	After a operation at a private hospital in Cardiff.	Son of Mr Matthew Evans (butcher) and Mrs Evans, Caerau. List of relatives included in article. Funeral was held on Whit-Monday.	24/05/1918	4	6
Evans	Morgan (Pte.)	18/09/1918	The Somme		K. I. A.	Memorial service details. Eldest son of Mr and Mrs Evans, Torcoed. Member of the 15th Welsh.	29/11/1918	2	6
Evans	S. T. (Sir)					Was laid to rest in his native Skewen on Wednesday. He was the "Capable Member" for Mid Glamorgan for some years.	27/09/1918	3	6

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Evans	Sidney	, ,	In the sea at the mouth of the River Ogmore	12 yrs	Verdict: "Accidentally drowned".	Son of John Evans of Brook Street, Bridgend (haulier of timber at Penmark). Was swimming with friends when he and Trevor Williams got into difficulties. See also 14/08/1918, Pg 3, Col 4: Inquest report.	09/08/1918		6
Evans	Thomas Llewellyn	31/08/1912				Will notice. Of Plas Penllwyn, Cowbridge.	26/04/1918	3	3
Evans	Tom	15/03/1917	Aldeburgh, Suffolk			In memoriam. Corporal of the 2/1 Glamorgan Yeomanry. Late of Lloyds Bank, Bath. Son of Mr and Mrs T. J. Evans, The School House, Coity.	15/03/1918	3	1
Evans	Tom Llewellyn					Auctioneer's notice. Of Penllyn, near Cowbridge. Executors are the deceased's two sons, Dr. Tom L. Evans of London and Dr. David L. Evans of Bridgend.	28/06/1918	3	2
Evans	Willi			19 yrs	Died after being unconscious for two days after having "a fit".	Funeral report. Worked in a local colliery. Funeral took place at Coychurch. Article includes a long list of relatives.	14/06/1918	3	5
Evans	William John	13/12/1917				In memoriam. Of Park Cottage, Tondu.	13/12/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Evans	William John	13/12/1917				In memoriam. Son of Mr and Mrs Evans of Park Slip. Interred at Nebo Chapel, Cefn Cribbwr.	13/12/1918	3	1
Evans	Wm. John					Of Park Slip. Report of funeral which was held at Nebo Baptist Church. Includes a long list of relatives.	11/01/1918		6
Evans				3½ yrs		Funeral of infant daughter of Mr and Mrs John Evans of 15, Glyn Street, Ogmore Vale. Took place Wednesday of last week at Ogmore Vale Cemetery.	30/08/1918	4	4
Fehrs	Henry (Pte.)	14/12/1917	France		K. I. A.	Son of Mr and Mrs Fehrs, 11, Nantyrychain Terrace, Pontycymmer. Member of the 18th Manchester Regiment. Previously employed at confectioners.	25/01/1918	4	6
Fisher	Noah					Obituary notice. Funeral took place on Tuesday last week at Pontycymmer Cemetery. Many relatives listed in article. Of Ogmore Vale (for 12 years). Used to live in the Garw Valley (for 30 years). Leaves a widow.	13/09/1918	4	4
Follett	Margaret		John Street, Ogmore Vale	33 yrs		In memoriam.	19/04/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Fox	John					Lengthy funeral report. Of Pontycymmer. Funeral took place on Wednesday last at Pontycymmer Cemetery. Deceased leaves a widow. List of relatives included in the article.	20/12/1918	4	3
Francis	David J.	21/08/1918	France		K. I. A.	Son of Mrs C. Francis of 3, Shoemakers' Row, Maesteg. Member of the Machine Gun Section of the Welsh Regt.	27/09/1918	4	5
Frederick	John	25/09/1915	In the battle of Loos	27 yrs	K. I. A.	In memoriam. Son of Mr and Mrs Jenkin Frederick, Bryn Aber, Sarn, Aberkenfig. "Sadly missed by mother and father, sisters and brothers". Member of the 9th R. W. F.	27/09/1918	3	1
Frew	Doris	03/02/1912				In memoriam. Remembered by her parents.	01/02/1918	3	1
George	(Mrs)		Church Street, Llantwit Major			Wife of William George. Buried at Parish Churchyard on Friday. Also mentioned: the death of her son John George who was killed in France a couple of months ago.	22/03/1918	2	5
George	Edith May	30/08/1916				In memoriam. "Never forgotten by father and mother, uncles and aunts, and cousins".	30/08/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
George	Richard Elias			8 yrs	Tetanus following on from compound fracture of the	Resided at Boverton, Llantwit Major. Son of Elias George. More details in article.	09/08/1918	3	2
George	Wm.				Influenza. "After only a few days illness".	Funeral report. Funeral of Mr George and his and Mrs George's infant child. Took place on 31st Oct. He resided at Church Street. Leaves a widow and one surviving child.	15/11/1918	2	6
George			Llantwit Major		Influenza	Infant child of Able Seaman Uriah and Mrs George of Church Street.	08/11/1918	3	4
Gibbs	Albert				K. I. A.	Article also includes information regarding the sons of Mr and Mrs Gibbs and their contributions to the war effort; Arthur (M. I. A.), Fred (P. O. W.) and Harry	05/07/1918	3	4
Gibbs	Sam (Pte.)		France		Died of wounds.	In memoriam. Member of the 18th Welsh Regiment. Late of 8, The Rhiw, Bridgend. Two articles: One posted by wife and children and one posted by his father, mother, brothers and sisters. Son of Mr and Mrs S. Gibbs, Quarella Road, Bridgend. More details in articles.		3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Giles	Arthur Llewellin	11/08/1917				In memoriam. Remembered by Harold and Elizabeth.	09/08/1918	3	1
Godwin	Wm.			58 yrs		Funeral report. Of Primrose Villas, Dunraven Place, Ogmore Vale. Funeral took place at Ogmore Vale Cemetery on Sunday last.	27/12/1918	4	5
Goldman	Ruth					Memorial service was held at the English Congregational Chapel, Pontycymmer.	25/10/1918	4	4
Gore	(Mrs)		Hedley's Terrace, Heol-y-Cyw	33 yrs	"Succumbed to the effects of childbirth".	Obituary notice. Wife of John R. Gore and eldest daughter of Wm. Morgan. Interred at Coity on Saturday. More details in article.	10/05/1918	3	3

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Goss	James					Son of Mr Owen Goss of Cuckoo Street, Pantygog, Pontycymmer. Has two brothers: Pte. Ernest Goss (Welsh Regt.) and Acting-Sgt. William Goss. Deceased's widow and two children reside at Malt House, Penyfai.	15/02/1918	4	2
Goss	James (Pte.)		Palestine		K. I. A.	Husband of Jessie Goss, Malt House, Penyfai (daughter of Frank Gillard of Belle Vue, Penyfai). Previously a collier at Coytrahen. Attached to Glamorgan Yeomanry. Leaves a wife and two children.	25/01/1918	3	1&2
Goss	M. A. (Mrs)		Pontycymmer	47 yrs		Obituary notice. Buried in Pontycymmer Cemetery on Wednesday last week. Mother of 16 children, 2 of whom were killed in action.	05/04/1918	4	3
Gowman	Ruth	On the 4th inst.		23 yrs	Had contracted influenza, followed by pneumonia.	Obituary notice. Daughter of Mr and Mrs John Gowman, 26, Waun Bant, Pontycymmer. Funeral took place on Wednesday of last week at Pontycymmer Cemetery. More details in article including a list of family members. See also 25/10/1918, Pg 4, Col 4: Memorial service article.	18/10/1918	4	3

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Grant	George Beck	30/09/1918				Younger son of John Grant of Kilyntrae, Bridgend. Funeral to take place on Friday.	04/10/1918	3	1
Grant	Thomas	06/10/1916				In memoriam. Blacksmith. Of 6, Dunraven Place. Remembered by "his daughter, Gwen, son-in-law, and grandchildren".	04/10/1918	3	1
Gregory	(Mrs)			68 yrs		Of 18, Meadow Street, Ogmore Vale. Mother of Mrs Tom Thomas (wife of Mr Tom Thomas of Ogmore Vale the Welsh comedian). Funeral was held last Saturday at Llansantffraid Cemetery.	22/03/1918	4	4
Gregory	David		Three Horseshoes, Bridgend	85 yrs		Funeral to be held Sunday at 3pm at Newcastle Church. See also 15/03/18, Pg 3, Col 5: Long article giving details of the family.	08/03/1918	3	1
Greville	Arthur Rees (Cpl.)	11/09/1915	Malta		From wounds received in the Dardanelles.	In memoriam. Remembered by "Mam and Dad", "Phil and Dig(?)y" and Mr and Mrs Vic Bridges (brother-in-law and sister), Crewe. (Three entries in column).	13/09/1918	3	1
Griffith	Griffith	Tuesday last week		In his 79th year		Lengthy article. Of Cae Wallis, Bridgend. Was buried	05/07/1918	3	1
Griffiths	(Mrs)			, sar your		Mother of the Rev. S. D. Griffiths, pastor of Peniel, Bryncethin.	06/09/1918	3	6

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Griffiths	Anne					Of Britannia Hotel, Pencoed. Wife of David Griffiths. Lengthy funeral report includes list of relatives. Funeral was held at Llanilid Churchyard on the 24th ult.	04/01/1918	2	6
Griffiths	Geo.		Cardiff	85 yrs		Funeral took place at Cardiff on Saturday. Resided with his sister, Mrs Emma Thomas of 17, Brookland Terrace, Nantymoel (some years ago).	01/11/1918	4	4
Griffiths	Hugh (Sec Lieut.)		France		Pneumonia following influenza. Contracted on the way to hospital.	Leaves a widow and daughter. More details in article.	27/12/1918	3	1
Griffiths	John					Of Coed Parc, Bridgend. List of mourners included in article.	08/02/1918	3	2
Griffiths	John					Estate sale. Lengthy article. Of Coed Parc, Bridgend. Lord	20/09/1918	3	2
Griffiths	Lewis		On the way to hospital in France		Hit in the face by shrapnel. Died of wounds.	Husband of Mrs Griffiths of 2, Goodwin Street. Mrs Griffiths was daughter of the late Mr E. Harding (Superintendent of Prudential Alliance Co., Maesteg).	05/07/1918	4	5

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Griffiths	Mary			72 yrs		Wife of Mr Evan Griffiths. Details of funeral including list of mourners included. Lived in Penbryn, Pontycymmer. Funeral was held at Bettws on May 30th.	14/06/1918	4	4
Griffiths	Sarah	14/02/1913				In memoriam. Of Groes Farm, Pencoed. Mother of Sarah and Mary Ann.	15/02/1918		1
Griffiths	William John			45 yrs	"Had been ailing for some time".	Funeral report. Funeral took place on Friday afternoon at Blaenogwy Cemetery. A native of Nantymoel and spent most of his life there. Leaves a widow (Mrs Griffiths of 11, Dinam Street) and children.	11/10/1918	4	3
Griffiths, jnr.	James (Mr)	The 19th inst.			"After an illness lasting only six days".	Obituary notice. Deceased had suffered from double pneumonia. Of 18, Albany Road, Pontycymmer. Funeral took place at Pontycymmer Cemetery on Tuesday last. Various relatives listed in article.	26/07/1918	4	2
Gronow	Charlie (Pte.)	14/11/1916			K. I. A.	In memoriam. Brother of Sgt. Stanley Gronow (same entry). Remembered by his mother, brothers and sisters.	15/11/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Gronow	Stanley (Cpl.)		In hospital in London		Pneumonia	Of the 7th Welsh Cyclists, Cheltenham Terrace. Brothers: Cpl. W. Gronow, D. C. M. and Ben Gronow (Welsh Rugby International).	12/07/1918	3	1
Gronow	Stanley (Sgt.)	04/07/1918	King George's Hospital, London			In memoriam. Brother of Pte. Charlie Gronow (same entry). Remembered by his mother,	15/11/1918	3	1
Groom	Mary	Thursday of last week	Home in bed - Llangewydd Road, Bridgend	73 yrs	Verdict: "Heart failure" following epileptic seizure.	Coroner's report. Lengthy article. Wife of George Groom.	20/09/1918	3	1
Guyatt	James C. (Pte.)	10/12/1917		29 yrs	Malaria Fever.	Son of Emily Guyatt, Tondu. Member of the Welsh Regiment. Remembered by "Dada, Mama and Doris".	04/01/1918	3	1
Gwyther	Stewart (Cadet)	On the 14th inst.		21 yrs	Contracted pneumonia at Salisbury.	Military funeral. Son of Mr and Mrs James Gwyther. Admitted to Fargo Hospital, Amesbury, Wilts. Very long	25/10/1918	4	4
Hall	Archie	22/06/1917				In memoriam. Son of Mr and Mrs Hall of 3, Ewenny Road, Bridgend. Remembered by mother, father and brother.	21/06/1918	3	1
Hall	Oswald (Lieut.)				Through the sinking of the Otranto.	The son of Mr Isaac Hall, Neville Street, Cardiff and nephew of Mrs Louise Bamon, Talbot Arms Hotel, Bridgend.	18/10/1918	3	6
Hardwick	Emily	10/02/1914	Alexandra Hotel			In memoriam. Remembered by her niece "Nan".	15/02/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Hardwick	Ernest	28/02/1918				In memoriam. Son of W. and E. Hardwick, Mackworth Street, Bridgend. Remembered by "Dada, Mama, sisters and brother (in France)".	22/02/1918	3	1
Harries	John	The 17th inst.			After a short but severe illness.	Funeral report. Funeral took place at Blaenogwy Cemetery. List of relatives included in article.	29/11/1918	4	6
Harris	Albert (Pte.)	12/12/1917	Hospital in France		Pneumonia.	Grandson of Mr and Mrs Harris of Katie Street, Blaengarw. Member of the 19th Pioneer Battalion, Welsh Regiment. More details in article.	18/01/1918	4	3
Hathway	Delver (Pte.)	28/09/1915	Loos		K. I. A.	In memoriam. Remembered by his sister, brother-in-law and family, Albert Hall, Central Stores, Heolycyw. Has a nephew (Pte. Leonard Hall), eldest son of Mr and Mrs Hall. See also Pg 4, Col 4.	27/09/1918	3	1
Hawkins	Mary Louisa	04/05/1911				In memoriam. Daughter of Charles and Eleanor Hawkins of 3, The Graig, Cefn Cribbwr.	03/05/1918	3	1
Hedges	Herbert Henry	11/08/1917		7½ yrs		In memoriam. Son of Albert and Edith Hedges of West Place Cottage, Coity.	09/08/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Hemmings	John Edward	43 yrs ago	In a sanatorium at Weston-Super-Mare			Lengthy article about Mrs Margaret Hemmings (his wife) and her grand-daughter. Mention is made of one surviving son out of 3: Mr John Hemmings (station- master at Camp Hill, near Birmingham).	08/02/1918	3	4
Hemmings	Margaret Ellen	30/08/1918		95 yrs		Funeral report. Originally from Cheltenham. Resided at 113, Bryn Road, Pwllandras (Brynmenyn), near Bridgend. Mother of the late Mr Edlin Hemmings. Funeral took place at St. John's Tondu last Wednesday. More relatives listed in article.	13/09/1918	4	3
Henderson	George (L-Cpl.)	1915	Loos		K. I. A.	In memoriam. Of 16, The Rhiw, Bridgend. "Sadly missed by his wife and children".	27/09/1918	3	1
Henry	Gomer (Signaller)		Grange War Hospital, Kent	26 yrs	Died of wounds.	Was wounded on October 9th. Son of Mr and Mrs T. Henry of 25, Bryn Terrace, Caerau. Member of the R. F. A. Burial took place at Cymmer.	08/11/1918	4	5
Hicks	Elizabeth	18/02/1917				In memoriam. Of the Fountain. Remembered by her mother and sisters.	15/02/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Hill				8 yrs		Funeral report. Funeral took place on Saturday at Penuel Baptist Chapel. Deceased was the son of the Rev. W. and Mrs Hill of Penyfai. Also mention made of the drowning of their eldest son a few years ago. Long list of relatives included in article.	04/10/1918	3	4
Hillman	Ernest Albert (Pte.)	circa 21/11/1918	Connaught Military Hospital, Aldershot		Influenza.	Funeral report. Military funeral took place at Nolton Churchyard on Nov. 26th. He leaves a widow (Mrs Emily Hillman) and two sons. More details in article.	06/12/1918	3	2
Hills	Ernest (Pte.)	03/08/1917			K. I. A.	Nephew of Mr and Mrs C. F. Hills, Pontycymmer. Reported as missing last August. Member of the South Wales Borderers.	03/05/1918	4	4
Hiscock	Henry (Pte.)		In a casualty clearing station in France		After being seriously wounded.	Son of Mr and Mrs H. Hiscock, of West House. Member of the Welsh Regt.	27/09/1918	3	3
Hoby	Eveline Meta			4 yrs	Run over. Verdict: "Accidental death".	Inquest report. Daughter of William Hoby (tailor), 49, Castle Street, Maesteg.	11/01/1918	4	6

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Hodges	Mabel	20/11/1918	Peterson-super-Ely	25 yrs		Late of 1, Cheltenham Terrace, Bridgend. See also 29/11/1918, Pg 3, Col 1: Acknowledgement notice.	22/11/1918	3	1
Hodgson	Peter (Sgt.)		In hospital in Southampton			Member of the Army Service Corps. Of Pleasant View, Pontyrhyl. See also 26/04/1918, Pg 4, Col 2: Small note mentioning that his funeral takes place at Bettws Churchyard on that day.	10/05/1918	4	6
Holt	Wm. (L-Cpl.)		Redcar, Yorkshire		Pneumonia contracted while on furlough.	Funeral report. Member of the Welsh Regiment. Funeral took place on Saturday at Ogmore Vale Cemetery. He lived with his widowed aunt, Mrs Witts at 41, St. John Street, Ogmore Vale.	25/10/1918	4	5
Hopkin	Jenkin	19/12/1917				Funeral report. Funeral took place on Sunday at Llansantffraid Church. List of relatives included in article.	04/01/1918	2	5
Hopkin	Jenkin	29/10/1918				Of Tynyporth Farm, St. Brides Major. Funeral to be held Friday at 3 pm.	01/11/1918	3	1
Hopkin	Jenkin	19/10/1918	39th General Hospital, Salonika	29 yrs		Son of Mrs Hopkin, Llynfi Arms Hotel, Tondu. Has a brother also serving in Salonika. More details included.	22/11/1918	3	4

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Hopkin	Jenkin	19/12/1917				In memoriam. Of Aberkenfig. Remembered by wife and children.	20/12/1918	3	1
Hopkins	Elizabeth		Frondeg, Cefn Cribbwr			In memoriam. Remembered by her daughter (Mary-Jane), her son-in-law (Tom), and her grand-daughter (Daisy).	19/04/1918	3	1
Hopkins	Harry				K. I. A.	Member of 427 Field Co. R. E. Only son of Mr and Mrs John Hopkins of Llangewydd Road, Bridgend.	24/05/1918	3	1
Hopkins	Harry (Sapper)		France		K. I. A.	Member of the Royal Engineers. Only son of Mr and Mrs Hopkins, Llangewydd Road, Bridgend. See also 24/05/1918, Pg 3, Col 1.	17/05/1918	3	1
Hopkins	Mary	29/01/1917				In memoriam. Wife of Richard Hopkins, Cefn Cribbwr. Remembered by her husband and children.	25/01/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Hopkins	Owen Gethin	08/11/1918		63 yrs	After a long illness.	Long article. Leaves a widow (Mrs Mary Ann Hopkins), five daughters and one son. Father of Owen Gethin Hopkins (very recently deceased) whose death is recorded in the same article. More details in article including a list of relatives.	22/11/1918	3	2
Hopkins	Owen Gethin (Rifleman)	10/11/1918	Tidworth Military Hospital	21 yrs	Flu followed by pneumonia.	Interred last Thursday in the family grave at Newcastle Churchyard, Bridgend. List of relatives included in article.			
Howe	Illtyd John ("Tute")		The Messines Ridge, France		K. I. A.	In memoriam. Member of the R. F. A. Three entries in column. Leaves a wife.	21/06/1918	3	1
Howell	Sarah	19/12/1917				In memoriam. Eldest daughter of G. and J. Howell, Abergarw House, Brynmenyn. Remembered by parents and sisters.	20/12/1918	3	1
Howell				2 yrs, 3 mths		Child of Mr and Mrs Harry Howell of 29, River Street, Ogmore Vale. Funeral took place at Ogmore Vale Cemetery on Monday last week.	05/07/1918	4	3
Howell				Infant		Funeral report. Took place on Friday last week. Child of Mr and Mrs Harry Howell. Recently lost two other children.	06/09/2018	2	6

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of	Page	Col
Howells	Ann (Mrs)			82 yrs		Of Church Terrace, Blaengarw. Funeral held Tuesday last at Pontycymmer Cemetery. Short list of mourners included in article.	Newspaper 17/05/1918	4	3
Howells	William John	20/07/1918	France		K. I. A.	Brother of Mr Thomas Howells of King Edward Street, Blaengarw. More details in article.	06/09/1918	3	6
Howells						Funeral report. Funeral of the infant daughter of Mr and Mrs John Howells of 35, High Street, Ogmore Vale. Took place on Thursday last at Ogmore Vale Cemetery.	01/11/1918	4	3
Hughes	(Mr)					Of King Edward Street. Memorial Service to be held at St. James' Church on Sunday evening.	25/01/1918	4	3
Hughes	John		At his residence			Of Coronation Street, Aberkenfig. Funeral was held last Thursday at St. John's Churchyard.	11/01/1918	2	6
Hughes	Norman Alfred (Capt.)	18/09/1918	The Balkans		K. I. A.	Son of the Bishop of Llandaff. Previously reported as being MIA.	13/12/1918	3	6
Humphreys	Noel Forbes (Capt.)	21/03/1918			Died of wounds.	Son of the Rev. H. J. Humphreys (Vicar of Thornley, Tow Law, Durham) who was Vicar of Llangon for over 20 years. Third son to die in the war. More info in article.	05/04/1918	3	2

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Hyde	F. C. (Sapper)	29/06/1918	A casualty clearing station in France		The result of an accident.	Member of the Royal Engineers. Eldest son of Mr and Mrs S. C. Hyde of 15, Brackla Street, Bridgend. Prior to the war he was an outside employee of the GPO (Cardiff Section).	12/07/1918	3	1&2
lles	Harold Mervyn	On the 15th inst.	"On the Western Front". France		K. I. A.	Son of Mr and Mrs Geo. Iles of 55, Park Street, Bridgend.	01/11/1918	3	2&6
Isaac	G. H. (Pte.)					Of 11, Cardiff Street, Ogmore Vale. Son of Mr and Mrs John Isaac.	22/11/1918	4	4
Jacob	Septimus Thomas (Driver)	05/07/1918	In hospital in France			In memoriam. Of 145, Bridgend Road, Aberkenfig. Leaves wife and baby son, Trevor.	05/07/1918	3	1
James	Charles (Lieut.)	10/05/1918	France		K. I. A.	Son of Mr Wm. Jones, Pontnewydd. Ex-sergeant with the Glamorgan	24/05/1918	3	1
James	Charles Mayberry Walter	29/04/1918		1 yr	Accidentally scalded. Verdict: "Septic absorption	Lengthy inquest report. Son of Isabel Maud James and Charles Frederick Molland	03/05/1918	3	1
James	James	02/03/1916				In memoriam. Remembered by wife and children.	01/03/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
James	Mary	10/04/1917				In memoriam. Of Warwick House, Coity Fields, Bridgend. Remembered by her daughter Esther.	12/04/1918	3	1
James	Maud		Isolation Hospital	12 yrs	Diphtheria.	Funeral report. Daughter of Mr and Mrs Owen James, Elm Villa. Long article with details of the funeral and a list of relatives and other mourners included.	22/11/1918	3	6
James	Sarah Ellen	26/11/1918	1, Cheltenham Terrace, Bridgend			Funeral to be held on Saturday at Bridgend Cemetery.	29/11/1918	3	1
James	T. B. (Pte.)		In hospital at Salonica	25 yrs	Died of wounds.	Son of Mr and Mrs Thos. James of 114, High Street, Ogmore Vale. Member of the R. W. F. Has brother and brother-in-law also "doing their bit".	18/10/1918	3	3

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
James	Thos.	Yesterday (Thursday)	Bridgend GWR Station	62 yrs	"Death was caused by heart failure, induced by hurrying to catch a train".	Widower. Living at 5, Australian Terrace. See also 08/11/1918, Pg 3, Col 2: Inquest report.	01/11/1918	3	1
James	W. D. (Sec- Lieut.)				K. I. A.	Only son of the late Mr and Mrs Isaac James, formerly of the Corbett Hotel, Ogmore Vale. Cousin of Mrs Evans, King's Head, Ogmore Vale.	25/10/1918	4	5
James	William				"After a comparatively short illness".	Of Cross Inn. Funeral took place at Cowbridge Churchyard.	27/09/1918	4	4
Jenkins	Alfred (Capt.)				His ship was sunk by a German submarine. K. I. A.	Article describes his memorial service. Took place at Hope Baptist Church on Sunday evening. Deceased was of Ibrox, Coity Fields, Bridgend. Leaves a wife and four children.	09/08/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Jenkins	Alfred (Pte.) (Rev.)		France		K. I. A.	Son of Mr David Jenkins, Ardwyn. Member of the RAMC. Very long article. See also 08/11/1918, Pg 3, Col 5.	04/10/1918	3	4
Jenkins	Ann (Mrs)	23/11/1918		52 yrs	After a short illness.	Of 28, Blaengarw Road, Blaengarw. More details in article.	13/12/1918	4	3
Jenkins	David		Stationary Hospital, Poona	23 yrs	Died of wounds.	Member of the Welsh Regiment. Son of Mrs Rachel Jenkins, widow of Tynygarn Cottage, near Aberkenfig. Has three brothers: Sidney (25 yrs) and John Isaac (R. F. A.) both wounded and are home discharged, and Stanley (member of the Welsh Fusiliers) currently stationed in Salonika. Also a brother-in-law: William Baker of the Welsh Regiment who was wounded at the Battle of the Somme, also discharged and home at Cefn Cribbwr.	21/06/1918	3	6
Jenkins	E. J.	21/04/1918	The Channel	24 yrs	Drowned after being torpedoed.	Son of Mr and Mrs H. Jenkins, 28, Blaengarw Road.	10/05/1918	4	6

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Jenkins	Edgar		55th Clearing Station, France	19 yrs	Died of wounds.	Youngest son of Mrs George Jenkins of Dinam Street, Nantymoel. More info in article. See also 27/09/1918: details of memorial service held at Gilead C. M. Chapel.			
Jenkins	Ernest Frederick	04/11/1918	83, Nolton Street	11 yrs	Had been in failing health for some time.	Younger son of Ernest and Sarah Jenkins of 83, Nolton Street, Bridgend. Funeral to be held on Friday.	08/11/1918	3	1&2
Jenkins	Gwendoline		Cowbridge	13 yrs	Thrown off bicycle. Verdict: "Accidental death".	Daughter of William Jenkins of Tympath Cottage, Wick. Incident happened Friday evening, she died on the way to Cardiff Infirmary.	16/08/1918	3	2
Jenkins	Harold (Sgt.)	26/04/1917			Died of wounds.	In memoriam. Eldest son of C. O. M. S. Albert Jenkins and Mrs Jenkins, Newcastle Hill, Bridgend.	26/04/1918	3	1
Jenkins	John	18/01/1918				District Councillor of 91, High Street, Gilfach Goch.	01/02/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Jenkins	John	15/07/1918	Pleasant View, Coity	77 yrs		Late grocer. Died at the residence of Mr and Mrs Morgan Jenkins, his son and daughter-in-law. Funeral took place on July 19th at Coity Churchyard. Long article in column 2 that includes a long list of relatives and other mourners.	26/07/1918	3	1&2
Jenkins	Lily	28/11/1918	East Hampsted Infirmary, Berks.	21 yrs	Pneumonia.	Nurse. Eldest daughter of Hugh and Annie Jenkins, of Brynteg, Coity. See also 13/12/1918, Pg 3, Col 1: Acknowledgement notice, and 20/12/1918, Pg 2, Col 4: Funeral report.	06/12/1918		1
Jenkins	Louisa	Sunday evening	Baptist Chapel, Cowbridge	42 yrs		Her death occurred at the close of the memorial service for LieutCpl. James Llewellyn. She had been in the service of Mrs Thomas of Thorn Villa (formerly Llwynhellig Farm) for a quarter of a century. See also Pg 3, Col 3.	12/07/1918	2	6
Jenkins	Morgan		In Germany			Died in captivity. Son of Mr Wm. Jenkins of The Old Factory, Llanblethian.	01/11/1918	3	5

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Jenkins	Morgan (Pte.)					Memorial service report. Took place in Ramoth Baptist Church on Sunday. Son of Mr W. Jenkins of Llanblethian. Had been wounded and taken prisoner "in the early part of last summer".	13/12/1918	3	5
Jenkins	Robert	16/12/1916				In memoriam. Of Glandyrus, Bryncethin. Remembered by his wife and children.	13/12/1918	3	1
Jenkins	Thomas Griffith	05/08/1914	Oak Villa, Aberkenfig			In memoriam. "Sadly missed by wife and children".	02/08/1918	3	1
Jenkins	William	16/06/1916				In memoriam. Of Havonylead, Suffolk Place, Porthcawl. Leaves a wife and daughters.	21/06/1918	3	1
Jenkins	Willie	20/05/1917	France			In memoriam. Of Pendra (sic) Villa, Ewenny Road, Bridgend. Remembered by mother, father, sister and brothers and Aunt Catherine.	17/05/1918	3	1
Jenkins	Zachariah	The previous Wednesday	At his residence	77 yrs	"After a brief but painful illness".	Lengthy article. Funeral took place on Monday afternoon. Leaves a family of grown-up children. Burial took place in Llangynwyd. Wife died approximately eight years previously. He lived with his daughter since retirement.	02/08/1918	4	6

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information		Page	Col
John	(Mrs)	Tuesday last week				Wife of Wm. John, 6, Nantymoel Row. Funeral took place on Saturday.	Newspaper 31/05/1918	4	4
John	(Mrs)	Thursday before last		33 yrs		Wife of Mr John of 8, Park Street. Funeral took place on Tuesday last, her death took place the previous Thursday. Funeral held at Blaenogwy Cemetery. Leaves a husband and six children.	23/08/1918	4	1
John	Ann		Black Hall, St. Brides Major	In her 80th year		Wife of William John. Funeral to take place Friday, 2:30pm at St. Brides.	11/10/1918	3	1
John	D. (Pte.)				K. I. A.	Worked at Rhondda Main Collieries prior to the war. Resided at Corbett Street, Ogmore Vale. Leaves a widow and two children.	16/08/1918	4	4
John	Elizabeth Jane	19/11/1918	Isolation Hospital	6 yrs		Youngest daughter of Mr and Mrs John, Blaencrymlin Farm, Blackmill. Funeral to be held in Blackmill on Saturday.	22/11/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
John	Evan	19/06/1917				In memoriam. Of Waun Wen, Llangeinor. Leaves a wife and children.	21/06/1918	3	1
John	Evan	A few weeks ago	America			Late of Bettws. Second son of the late Mr and Mrs Llewellyn John of Bettws. Leaves a widow and two children.	25/10/1918	4	5
John	Joseph			51 yrs		Of Ysgubor-y-Parc, Cefn. Funeral took place at Siloam, Cefn. List of relatives included in article.	22/02/1918	2	4
John	Moses	04/11/1918			K. I. A.	Son of Mr Rees John of 10, Queen Street, Maesteg.	29/11/1918	4	5
John	Moses D. (Pte.)	04/11/1918	France		K. I. A.	Of Queen Street, Maesteg. Article describes a memorial service held for him and another soldier.	20/12/1918	4	5
John	R. (Rev.)					Funeral report. Long article listing many relatives. Funeral took place at Llansantffraid Church.	04/01/1918	2	5
John	Rebecca		3, Queens Street, Maesteg	84 yrs			06/12/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Johns	William Henry (Sgt.)	24/08/1918	France	24 yrs	Died of wounds.	Member of Argyle and Sutherland Highlanders. Lived at 28, South Street, Bridgend.	06/09/1918	3	1
Jollow	W. J.		Newcastle Hospital, South Africa			Husband of Mrs Jollow (née Leyshon) of Glan Elwy and the Boot Stores. Originally from Llantrisant but moved to Pencoed on the occasion of his marriage. Sailed to South Africa in September 1915. More details in article.	11/10/1918	2	5
Jones	(Mrs)	Saturday morning		44 yrs	"Had suffered much from an internal complaint" and "never rallied" after a recent operation.	Wife of Mr Thomas Jones of Nantymoel Farm. Born in Cockett, her funeral took place in her native parish.	23/08/1918	4	1
Jones	D. J. (Sec-Lieut.)	04/12/1916	Boulogne		Died of wounds.	In memoriam. Remembered by his brother, Will. Of South Parade, Maesteg.	06/12/1918	3	1
Jones	David		France	20 yrs	Died of wounds.	Son of Mr and Mrs Thomas Jones of 27, Railway Terrace, Caerau. Member of the 8th Gloucester Regt. since Aug. 1917. Was a collier at Caerau prior to enlisting. Father is a discharged soldier.	05/07/1918	4	5

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Jones	David Francis	01/11/1918	Silverton, San Juan, County Colorado, USA		Pneumonia.	Eldest son of the late David F. Jones and M. A. Jones, of Pencastell Farm, Kenfig Hill.	06/12/1918	3	1
Jones	Elizabeth			38 yrs		Funeral report. Funeral took place at Llanfair, Cardiganshire. Deceased was the wife of Mr D. C. Jones, Beehive Stores, Pontycymmer. List of relatives included in article.		4	4
Jones	Fanny			72 yrs	In failing health for a long while.	Widow of Richard Jones, 6, Cardigan Terrace. Was buried at Blaenogwy Cemetery on Monday last.	25/01/1918	4	5
Jones	Gilbert (Pte.)	05/09/1918	France	40 yrs	Died from gun-shot wounds.	A native of Pembroke Dock. Member of the 13th Welsh. Leaves a widow and seven children.	20/09/1918	4	2
Jones	Gomer	14/07/1917	Ypres		K. I. A.	In memoriam. "Never forgotten by his loving wife and little sons".	12/07/1918	3	1
Jones	Gwenllian	06/11/1913				In memoriam. Of Baiden Farm. Remembered by her children.	15/11/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Jones	Hannah	25/07/1916				In memoriam. Of Bryndu Farm, Kenfig Hill. "In loving memory of our dear mother".	26/07/1918	3	1
Jones	Jack (Sgt.)	16/06/1916	Festubert		K. I. A.	In memoriam. Mourned by father, sister and brother. Member of the 2/6th Glosters.	21/06/1918	3	1
Jones	John			77 yrs		Funeral report. Funeral took place at Penderyn Churchyard on Friday last. Of 123, Oxford Street. Long list of relatives included in article.	08/02/1918	4	3
Jones	John Thomas					Solicitor's notice. Deceased was a butcher. Late of 95, Bridgend Road, Aberkenfig.	26/07/1918	2	3
Jones	John Thomas					Details of auction of parts of the Pandy Estate, Aberkenfig. Leaves a widow.	22/11/1918	3	2

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Jones	Lewis	Saturday		66 yrs		Of Ty'r Ysgol, Penprisk. More details in article.	08/11/1918	3	4
Jones	Lewis					Funeral report. Funeral took place last week at Salem Chapel Churchyard. Of Penprisk. Long list of relatives included in article.	22/11/1918	3	6
Jones	Mary Ann	30/12/1917				Lengthy funeral report. Of High Street, Pontycymmer. Funeral was held at Pontycymer Cemetery on the 3rd inst. Leaves a husband and five children. They and other relatives are listed in the report.	18/01/1918	4	2
Jones	Matthew			85 yrs	Influenza.	Of 11, Dinam Street, Nantymoel. Buried at Blaenogwy.	29/11/1918	4	6

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Jones	Mr J. T.					Funeral report. Funeral took place on Monday last. Deceased was a butcher of Aberkenfig. Son of the late Mr Thomas Jones. Husband of the daughter of Mr P. Coleman of Brynmenyn and father of four children. More details in article including list of relatives.	12/07/1918	2	5
Jones	Robert (Pte.)	27/02/1917	France		K. I. A.	In memoriam. Youngest son of William and Mary Jones, Croft House, Bryncethin. Remembered by father, mother, sisters and brothers.	01/03/1918	3	1
Jones	Rosie	Monday evening			"After a painfully short illness".	Daughter of Mr and Mrs D. Jones of Croft Street, Cowbridge.	04/01/1918	3	4
Jones	Russell	At the end of last week	At his home, Phyllis Avenue, Bridgend			Funeral report. Boy scout. Buried at Nolton Church.	15/02/1918	3	2
Jones	Sarah Ann (Mrs)					Funeral report. Funeral took place at Pontycymmer Cemetery on Monday last. Wife of Mr Benjamin Jones (ironmonger) of Oxford Street, Pontycymmer. List of relatives and other mourners included in article.	31/05/1918	4	2

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Jones	Stanley (Pte.)		France	19 yrs	K. I. A.	Member of the Cheshire Regiment. Son of Mr and Mrs Jones of 76, Oakland Street, Pricetown, Nantymoel. Has five brothers "doing their bit".	12/07/1918	2	6
Jones	Thomas			81 yrs		Funeral report. Of 30, Bridge Street, Ogmore Vale. Funeral took place on Saturday at Ogmore Vale Cemetery. Leaves several grown-up children. More details in article.	22/11/1918	4	4
Jones	Tom					Obituary notice. Of Bargoed. Funeral took place at Pontycymmer Cemetery on Saturday. He leaves seven orphans.	01/03/1918	4	2
Jones	Victor Islwyn			14 yrs, 6 mths	Influenza followed by pneumonia.	Funeral report. Funeral took place on Wednesday at Blaenogwy Cemetery. Son of Mr and Mrs Jones, Oaklands, Nantymoel.	13/12/1918	3	4
Jones	William Eynon	Thursday last week		72 yrs		Leaves a widow, two sons and four daughters. Born in Morriston. Lived at 18, Brynmawr Place (late Lamb Inn). Funeral took place on Monday at Llangynwyd Churchyard. Many relatives mentioned in article.	06/09/1918	4	6
Jones	Windsor	Wednesday morning	Meiros Colliery		Head crushed between two trams.	Lived at The Square, Llanharran.	31/05/1918	3	2

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Jones	D. T. (Mr)				Influenza.	Member of the Tondu/Aberkenfig Local Choral Society.	22/11/1918	3	6
Kelsey	(Sec-Lieut.)				K. I. A.	Of Coychurch	14/06/1918	3	5
Kerry	John (Pte.)				K. I. A.	Member of the R. F. A. Lived in Edward Street, Bridgend.	15/03/1918	3	2
Kibble	Jack (Company SgtMajor)	06/05/1917		25 yrs		In memoriam. Remembered by dad, sisters and only brother.	10/05/1918	3	1
King	(Mrs)		At the residence of her son in Nantymoel	79 yrs	"In failing health for some time".	Wife of the late Mr T. King. Funeral took place at St. John's, Aberkenfig on Friday last. Mother of Mr R. L. King of 49, Dinan Street. Many relatives listed in article. See also Pg 4, Col 4.	02/08/1918	2	5
Kingdom	Tom (Pte.)		France		K. I. A.	Member of the Royal Fusiliers. Well known in Bridgend. Was a rugby football forward. Married to Miss Minnie Jones, the daughter of Mr. Wm. Jones. See also 12/04/1918, Pg 3, Col 2.	05/04/1918	3	2
Klauber	Pauline		At the home of her adopted mother, Mrs Cundy, The Beeches, Pencoed		Diphtheria.	Funeral report. Took place at Penuel Baptist Chapel. Her mother (Mrs Klauber) attended.	22/11/1918	3	6

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Kyte	Marion Louise				After a long illness.	Eldest child of Mr and Mrs R. G. Kyte of Tyrhos, Coity Road. The interment took place on Saturday at Bridgend Cemetery.	08/11/1918	3	2
Laidler	Joseph					Funeral notice. Native of County Durham. Lived at Brick Row. Was interred at Salem Chapel Graveyard on Saturday. Leaves a widow and four children. A number of relatives are listed in the article.	28/06/1918	3	5
Lambert	J. L. (Major)	Approx. 2 yrs ago			Died on active service.	Son of Mr G. F. Lambert (architect of Bridgend). Article details his brother, Capt. Harry Flambert, A. S. C., being awarded the M. C.	21/06/1918	3	2
Large	Winnifred	24/06/1917		17 yrs		In memoriam. Daughter of Charles and Mary Ann Large of Ogmore Vale. Had a sister, Maggie, and brother-in-law, David. Three entries in column.	21/06/1918	3	1
Lawrence	Harry (Pte.)	15/11/1917		19 yrs	K. I. A.	In memoriam. Remembered by Uncle Ernest, Aunt Maggie and Grandma.	15/11/1918	3	1
Lawrence	Harry (Pte.)	15/11/1917	Passchendaele		K. I. A.	In memoriam. Remembered by father, mother, sisters, brothers, nephew, Mabs, Jim and Lawrence. Two entries in column.`	22/11/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Lawton	Thomas (Sgt.)	23/10/1918			K. I. A.	Son of Mr and Mrs T. Lawton, Maesteg. Member of the 20th Battalion, Welsh Regiment.	13/12/1918	4	5
Lee	Doris			3 yrs		Funeral report. Daughter of Mr and Mrs Charles Lee. Interment took place at Salem Chapel Graveyard. List of	27/12/1918	4	2
Leonard	Alfred	01/11/1914				In memoriam. Remembered by his mother, sister and brothers.	01/11/1918	3	1
Lewis	(Mrs)	Friday last	At home	27 yrs		Wife of Sgt. W. T. Lewis. See also 15/02/1918, Pg 4, Col 1.	08/02/1918	4	4
Lewis	(Mrs)			27 yrs		Funeral report. Wife of Sgt. W. T. Lewis. Funeral took place on Wednesday at Blaenogwy Cemetery.	15/02/1918	4	1
Lewis	(Mrs)					Of Coronation Terrace, Bettws. Leaves a son (Lieut. Dan Lewis serving in Mesopotamia) and a daughter (nurse).	26/04/1918	3	4

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Lewis	(Mrs)					Funeral report. Originally from the Rhondda Valley but moved to Pencoed approximately 10 years ago. Resided at Tymerchant at the time of her death. Her husband was the late Richard Lewis (known to many by that bardic name of "Homo Ddu"). Was buried at Zoar Chapel, Ffrwdamos. More details in article.	11/10/1918	2	6
Lewis	(Mrs)					Obituary notice. Wife of Mr David James Lewis. Of 23, Gwaun Bant, Pontycymmer. Funeral took place at Pontycymmer on Friday.	13/12/1918	4	3
Lewis	Arthur (Pte.)	12/03/1918	France	21 yrs	K. I. A.	Member of the 15th Welsh Machine Gun Section. Step- son of Mrs Gertrude Harry, 53, Upper Adare Street, Pontycymmer.	05/04/1918	4	3
Lewis	Charlie (Pte.)					Only son of Mr and Mrs A. Lewis, Aberthin Road, Cowbridge. Was in the "Tanks".	02/08/1918	3	5
Lewis	E. T. (Pte.)	30/10/1918	Southern General Hospital, Bristol			Of 10, Ivor Street, Maesteg. Article describes a memorial service held for him and	20/12/1918	4	5

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Lewis	Edward P. (Pte.)		Bristol Infirmary		Flu.	Funeral report. Son of Mr and Mrs David Lewis of 16, Ivor Street, Maesteg. Funeral took place on Wednesday of last week. Long list of relatives included. Interment took place at Maesteg Cemetery.	15/11/1918	4	5
Lewis	Gordon (Sec Lieut.)	18/04/1918	France		K. I. A.	Son of Jenkin Lewis, Neath Road.	03/05/1918	4	5
Lewis	James (Dr.)	1890				Article refers to the doctor's widow (a resident of Porthcawl) who is reported as being "suffering from a severe illness". It describes how the doctor founded the Porthcawl "Rest".	20/09/1918	З	6
Lewis	John		Spion Kop Colliery		"Fatal accident".	Funeral report. Burial took place at Llanilid Churchyard. List of relatives included in article.	19/04/1918	2	6
Lewis	John (Mr)	1	Spion Kop. Colliery, Heol-y-Cyw	48 yrs	Encountered two runaway trams.	Of Ballarat, Pencoed. See also Pg 4, Col 4.	05/04/1918	2	6
Lewis	John (Pte.)	28/06/1916	Mesopotamia		K. I. A.	In memoriam. Leaves a wife and a son (Reggie). Second entry in same column mentions Morgan, Sis and Queenie.	28/06/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Lewis	John Spencer	28/03/1917	Cardiff Hospital			In memoriam. Remembered by his wife and his children, Lizzie and Maggie (also Tom in Mesopotamia).	29/03/1918	3	1
Lewis	Kate	13/06/1918		24 yrs		Obituary notice. Daughter of Sgt. and Mrs Evans. Funeral took place last Tuesday. Long list of relatives and other mourners included in article. Deceased resided at the Police Station, Pontycymmer. Was assistant at Pontycymmer Post Office and member of the Tabernacle Chapel. See also 28/06/1918, Pg 4, Col 2: Details of memorial service.	21/06/1918	4	4
Lewis	Lemuel		In at fitting-out basin of Messrs Denny Bros' Shipyard, Dumbarton		Drowned.	Of 53, Gelli Street, Caerau. His father is believed to have resided with his sister at Newcastle.	09/08/1918	2	5

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Lewis	Margaret	Friday last	Angelton Asylum, Bridgend	23 yrs	After a short illness.	Lengthy funeral notice. Deceased was a nurse. Daughter of Mr and Mrs David Lewis, West Street, Maesteg. Funeral took place on Wednesday. Article includes a long list of relatives.	20/12/1918	4	5
Lewis	Margaret Ann		At her residence: 34, Harvey Street, Maesteg	27 yrs		Obituary notice. Interment took place on Thursday at Maesteg Cemetery. More details in article.	20/12/1918	4	5
Lewis	Mary (Mrs)			77 yrs	"Long but patient sufferer".	Interred at Betharran Graveyard. Wife of Mr John Lewis and sister of Mr Evan Leyshon.	05/07/1918	2	5
Lewis	Thomas (Pte.)	Jul-1917	France		K. I. A.	Member of the 9th Welsh. Stayed at 4, Katie Street, Blaengarw.	18/01/1918	4	3
Lewis	W. J. (Pte.)			31 yrs		Funeral report. Son of the late Mr and Mrs W. Lewis, King's Head Hotel, Ogmore Vale. Member of the 1st Battalion, Welsh Regiment. Military funeral took place at Ogmore Vale Cemetery. Lengthy article with large number of	11/10/1918	4	4

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Leyshon	(Mrs)	Monday last		Approx. 80 yrs		Of The Farm, Llangeinor.	11/01/1918	2	4
Leyshon	(Mrs)					Of Cae Abbot Farm, Llangeinor. Funeral was held on Thursday last week at Llansantffraid Cemetery.	25/01/1918		6
Leyshon	Jenkin		Brickyard Pond, Pencoed		Verdict: "Accidental death whilst bathing".	Left home on Wednesday evening. His clothes were found early Thursday morning by Brickyard Pond. Divers found body. Deceased was the son of Mr Jenkin Leyshon. Has two sisters who were living with his father at Ashfield House. See also Pg 4, Col 6 and also 23/08/1918, Pg 3, Col 5: Funeral report (lengthy article) with long list of relatives included.	16/08/2018	2	4
Ling	Oliver	06/09/1918	France	24 yrs	K. I. A.	Son of Mr and Mrs F. Ling of 4, Jenkins Street, Bridgend. Has a younger brother (Fred) aged 22 serving in the Royal Welsh Fusiliers.	13/09/1918	3	2
Little	Elizabeth Jane	05/01/1914		65 yrs		In memoriam. Of 2, Glossop Terrace, Pencoed.	04/01/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Little	George	22/02/1917		71 yrs		In memoriam. Fondly remembered by his son and daughter-in-law, Will and Lily and daughter Ellen Davies of 2, Glossop Terrace, Pencoed.	22/02/1918	3	1
Llewellyn	Gwilym (Pte.)		France		Enteric.	Son of Mr and Mrs J. Llewellyn of Moorlands Farm, Cowbridge. Article mentions three brothers: One (unnamed) "has made the supreme sacrifice", Tudor has been discharged after being	28/06/1918	3	6
Llewellyn	James (L-Cpl.)				Died on active service.	Memorial service held at the Baptist Chapel, Cowbridge. Son of W. Llewellyn of Moorlands Farm.	12/07/1918	2	6
Liewellyn	James/Gwilym	Thursday	France		"Enteric". On active service.	In memoriam. Son of Mr W. Llewellyn of Moorland Farm. Memorial service was held on Sunday at Ramoth Baptist Church, Cowbridge. NB: On page 2 he's named James, whilst on page 3, column 3 he's called Gwilym.	12/07/1918	2	6
Llewellyn	Morgan D. (Pte.)					Funeral report. Member of the R. A. M. C. Of 36, Waun Bant, Pontycymmer. Funeral took place at Pontycymmer Cemetery. More details in article.	15/02/1918	4	2

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Llewelyn	Wm.			76 yrs	Accidentally fell into a quarry.	Funeral report. Deceased was an ex-Police Sergeant. Funeral was held on the 10th inst. at Bethesda Yr Fro. He was the youngest son of the late Mr T. Llewelyn of Sigginstone and of Mrs Llewelyn. He married Miss May Meyrick of Froglands (sister of the late Mr R. Meyrick of Cardiff, and the late Mrs Matthews, wife of the late Deputy Chief Constable Matthews). More details in article.	18/01/1918	3	3
Lloyd	Absalom	06/05/1918	Ocean Colliery		Fall of roof.	Night-repairer. Of 13, Brookland Terrace, Nantymoel. See also 17/05/1918, Pg 4, Col 5: Funeral report including list of relatives. Funeral took place at the local cemetery on Saturday.	10/05/1918	3	4
Lloyd	Allan Edward.		Chester		Aeroplane accident.	Flight cadet. Son of Mr W. T. Lloyd and nephew of Mr Tom Edwards, Caroline Street and of Mrs William Edwards, Sunnyside. Also nephew of Mr John Lloyd, late of Park Street, Bridgend.	20/12/1918	2	6

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Lloyd	Jennet	18/04/1917		19 yrs		In memoriam. Daughter of Mr and Mrs Evan Lloyd, Bryn Awel, Cefn Cribbwr and sister of Lily Gwen Lloyd. Three entries in the same column.	10/05/1918	3	1
Lloyd	Lily Gwen	19/04/1914		20 yrs		In memoriam. Daughter of Mr and Mrs Evan Lloyd, Bryn Awel, Cefn Cribbwr and sister of Jennet Lloyd. Three entries in the same column. Remembered by brothers Evan, Ivor and Charles, and by "Tom, Mary Ethel and little Arwyn".	10/05/1918	3	1
Lloyd	Margaret	03/03/1915				In memoriam. Of "Fox and Hounds", St. Brides. "Sadly missed by her children(Bob and Glyn on active service)."	01/03/1918	3	1
Lloyd	Moses	Monday evening	Cardiff	Approx. 60 yrs		Of Bethel Cottage. Funeral to be held today at Blaenogwy Cemetery.	04/01/1918	4	3
Lloyd	Moses					Funeral report. Of 1, Bethel Cottage. Formerly official of Wyndham Colliery. Article includes a list of relatives.	25/01/1918	4	5
Lloyd	Rosina	10/10/1918	Isolation Hospital, Bridgend		Pneumonia.	Nurse.	15/11/1918	3	1
Lloyd	Thos.		<u> </u>	85 yrs	Influenza.	Of The Yard, Nantymoel. Buried at Blaenogwy.	29/11/1918	4	6

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Loosmore	(Mrs)	Friday last		75 yrs		Obituary notice. Wife of Mr Wm. Loosmore of 10, Green Street, Bridgend. Resident of the town for over 50 years. Leaves seven sons, three daughters and thirty eight grandchildren. Funeral was held at Coity on Tuesday.	22/11/1918	3	1
Lougher	David T. (Rifleman)	25/11/1917	France		K. I. A.	Son of the late Wm. Lougher, Twmpath, Wick. Photograph included in article. Memorial service was held on Sunday evening at St. John's Church, Wick. His brother was Arthur Lougher of Taff Street, Pontypridd.	04/01/1918	3	2
Lougher	David Thomas ("Boyo")	21/11/1917	St. Quentin		K. I. A.	In memoriam. Formerly of Wick. Remembered by his brothers and sisters.	22/11/1918	3	1
Loveday	Thomas	06/02/1918		82 yrs		Funeral report. Of Canola, Bryncoch. Native of Swindon, Wiltshire. Migrated to Wales approximately 60 years ago. Funeral was held on Sunday at Llansantffraid Church. More info in article including details about his family.	15/02/1918	4	3

First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of	Page	Col
						Newspaper		
R. M. (Bob)	21/03/1918	Armidale			Acknowledgement notice by	24/05/1918	3	1
		(Armardale),			Mr and Mrs R. T. Loveland			
		Australia			and family, Maesteg. See			
					also 07/06/1918, Pg 3, Col 1.			
					Husband of Alice Mary			
					Loveland (neé Tarr) late of			
					51, Ewenny Road, Maesteg.			
					Son-in-law of Mr and Mrs E.			
					Tarr of Maesteg.			
Thomas	22/01/1917				Of Pentilla Farm, Kenfig Hill.	18/01/1918	3	1
					Notice posted by his children.			
George (Pte.)	04/06/1918	In hospital in France		After being severely	In memoriam. Of Pook	25/10/1918	3	6
				wounded in action.	Terrace, Tondu. Memorial			
					service was held at St. John's			
					Church, Tondu on Sunday.			
Ellen	07/02/1918		67 yrs	Verdict: "Heart	Inquest report. Wife of Patrick	15/02/1918	3	2
			,	failure".	l			
					North Street, Bridgend.			
	R. M. (Bob) Thomas George (Pte.)	R. M. (Bob) 21/03/1918 Thomas 22/01/1917 George (Pte.) 04/06/1918	R. M. (Bob) 21/03/1918 Armidale (Armardale), Australia Thomas 22/01/1917 George (Pte.) 04/06/1918 In hospital in France	R. M. (Bob) 21/03/1918 Armidale (Armardale), Australia Thomas 22/01/1917 George (Pte.) 04/06/1918 In hospital in France	R. M. (Bob) 21/03/1918 Armidale (Armardale), Australia Thomas 22/01/1917 George (Pte.) 04/06/1918 In hospital in France After being severely wounded in action. Ellen 07/02/1918 67 yrs Verdict: "Heart	R. M. (Bob) 21/03/1918 Armidale (Armardale), Australia Australia Acknowledgement notice by Mr and Mrs R. T. Loveland and family, Maesteg. See also 07/06/1918, Pg 3, Col 1. Husband of Alice Mary Loveland (neé Tarr) late of 51, Ewenny Road, Maesteg. Son-in-law of Mr and Mrs E. Tarr of Maesteg. Thomas 22/01/1917 Of Pentilla Farm, Kenfig Hill. Notice posted by his children. George (Pte.) 04/06/1918 In hospital in France After being severely wounded in action. After being severely Terrace, Tondu. Memorial service was held at St. John's Church, Tondu on Sunday. Ellen 07/02/1918 67 yrs Verdict: "Heart failure". Inquest report. Wife of Patrick Lynch (marine store dealer),	R. M. (Bob) 21/03/1918 Armidale (Armardale), Australia Australia Australia Australia Australia Australia Acknowledgement notice by Mr and Mrs R. T. Loveland and family, Maesteg. See also 07/06/1918, Pg 3, Col 1. Husband of Alice Mary Loveland (neé Tarr) late of 51, Ewenny Road, Maesteg. Son-in-law of Mr and Mrs E. Tarr of Maesteg. Of Pentilla Farm, Kenfig Hill. Notice posted by his children. George (Pte.) O4/06/1918 In hospital in France After being severely wounded in action. After being severely wounded in action. Firance, Tondu. Memorial service was held at St. John's Church, Tondu on Sunday. Ellen O7/02/1918 67 yrs Verdict: "Heart Inquest report. Wife of Patrick Lynch (marine store dealer),	R. M. (Bob) 21/03/1918 Armidale (Armardale), Australia Australia

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of	Page	Col
							Newspaper		
Lyons	John		3, Ewenny Road	Over 80 yrs	Taken ill soon after arrival to Bridgend.	Resided at 2, Salisbury Terrace, Frome, Somerset. Father of Mrs W. J. Hall, Cycle Works, Nolton. Has a wife also over 80. Funeral was held at St. Mary's (Nolton) on Wednesday. More details in article. See also 11/10/1918, Pg 3, Col 1: Death of his wife Sarah on October 6th aged 80 yrs. Death took place at her daughter's residence in	04/10/1918	3	2
Lyons	Sarah	06/10/1918	At the residence of her daughter, Bridgend			Bridgend. Wife of the late John Lyons, 2, Salisbury Terrace, Frome, Somerset.	11/10/1918	3	1
Manahan	Edgar	21/08/1917		12 yrs		In memoriam. Son of L. Manahan of Tondu. Remembered by his mother and sisters.	23/08/1918	3	1
Manning	Willie	23/10/1916			K. I. A.	In memoriam. Mourned by Bertha and Ernest, Pembroke Dock. Served on board HMS Genista.	25/10/1918	3	2
Mark	Hannah Dunlop		Fazakerly (sic), Liverpool	23 yrs	Contracted pneumonia and passed away after a short illness.	Third daughter of Mr and Mrs Alec Mark, Garneck, Bridgend. See also 18/10/1918, Pg 3, Col 3: Military funeral report (very long article) that includes a long list of relatives and other mourners.	11/10/1918	3	1
Marshall	(Mr)	Friday	Meiros Colliery		A fall.	Lived in Llanharry.	31/05/1918	3	2

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Mason	T. Milton (Pte.)	07/06/1917	On the Somme			Second son of Mr and the late Mrs Mason, Coedmore, Quarella Road, Bridgend. Remembered by his father, brother and sisters.	07/06/1918	3	1
Matthews	Mary	17/11/1918	Aberkenfig			Wife of Evan Matthews. Interred at St. John's Church.	22/11/1918	3	1
McGrath	A. (Pte.)					Son of Mrs McGrath of Cheltenham Terrace, Bridgend. Of the 14th battalion, Welsh Regt. Was reported missing in August 1917. More details in article.	30/08/1918	3	1
Meek	Thos. (Pte.)	Recently		22 yrs	Influenza followed by pneumonia.	Funeral report. Of Station Row, Pontyrhyl. Funeral took place at Bettws Churchyard last week.	13/12/1918	4	2
Merchant	Alice		120, Bridgend Road, Maesteg			Widow of the late John Merchant. Funeral to be held Saturday at 4:30pm for Llangynwyd. See also 30/08/1918, Pg 4, Col 5: Funeral report including list of relatives and other mourners.	23/08/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page (Col
Meyrick	Lydia		Penarth	70 yrs		Funeral report. Daughter of the late Mr William and Mrs Meyrick, formerly of Froglands, Llantwit Major. Aunt of Mr Lloyd Meyrick (solicitor), late of Cardiff. Funeral took place at Bethesda on Tuesday.	09/08/1918	4	5
Miles	Thomas					Resided with daughter, Mrs Fisher Morgan, at 2, Gorwyl Road, Ogmore Vale.	22/11/1918		3
Miles	Thomas			36 yrs	After a short but painful illness.	Funeral report. Of 57, Victoria Street, Pontycymmer. Long list of relatives included in article.	06/12/1918	4 3	<u>&</u> 4
Millard	(SgtMajor)		France		K. I. A.	Wife lives at 27, Highland Place, Bridgend. Member of the Welsh Regiment.	01/11/1918	3	1
Moger	C. (Mr)				After a short illness.	Funeral report. Of Sunnyside, Ogmore Vale. Funeral took place at Ogmore Vale Cemetery on "Thursday last week".	13/12/1918	4	4
Mohan	T. (Capt.) (Dr.)		France		K. I. A.	Was in practice in Pontyrhyl. Member of the RAMC. Leaves a wife.	07/06/1918	4	6
Moles	Mary	31/01/1916				In memoriam. Wife of W. Moles. Remembered by her husband and children.	01/02/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Morgan	(Mrs)			79 yrs		Funeral report. Resident of Nantymoel for over 17 years. Mother of Mrs H. B. Davies (draper) of Commercial Street. Was interred in her local parish in Llandybie.	09/08/1918	4	5
Morgan	Annie Louise		"The Fox and Hounds", St. Brides			In memoriam. "Ever remembered by her cousins".	30/08/1918	3	1
Morgan	Edward			84 yrs		Funeral report. Was a soldier in the Crimean War. Funeral took place on Monday last at Blaenogwy Cemetery.	10/05/1918	3	4
Morgan	Gethin		Porthcawl		Drowned.	Elder son of Mr Wm. R Morgan (architect of Pentre, Ystrad).	23/08/1918	2	6
Morgan	Henry Naunton (Dr.)			29 yrs		Detailed article. Burial took place at Tonyrefail Cemetery on July 15th. More details included in article.	26/07/1918	3	5
Morgan	lestyn	16/09/1918	France			Son of Mrs Fanny Morgan, "Gwys" Shop, Victoria Street, Pontycymmer. Has a brother (Pte. Tom Morgan) also serving in France. Member of the 18th Welsh.	04/10/1918	4	1&2

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Morgan	Ivor	07/11/1918	Casualty clearing station in France		Pneumonia.	Youngest son of the late William Morgan and of Catherine Morgan of Marlas Farm, Pyle. Member of the R. A. F. See also 22/11/1918, Pg 3, Col 1 and acknowledgement notice in 29/11/1918, Pg 3, Col 1.	15/11/1918	3	1
Morgan	John	Thursday night		68 yrs		Obituary notice. He resided at 33, Oakfield Terrace. Interment took place at Blaenogwy Cemetery.	25/10/1918	4	2
Morgan	John					Details of will probate. Formerly Co-Operative Secretary, Nantymoel. More details in article including a list of relatives.	06/12/1918	4	4
Morgan	Mary		The Lodge, Monknash			In memoriam.	22/02/1918	3	1
Morgan	Mona		6, Hill Street, Ogmore Vale	7 yrs	After a short illness.	Funeral report. Funeral took place on Saturday. Deceased was the daughter of Mr and Mrs John Morgan. List of relatives included in the article.	27/12/1918	4	5
Morgan	Morgan	17/01/1907				In memoriam. Of Abergarw and of Loftus Villa, Pontyclun. Remembered by "their loving children; also David from Salonica".	18/01/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of	Page	Col
							Newspaper		
Morgan	Morgan	17/01/1907				In memoriam. Remembered by children and David (at Salonica) of Loftus Villa, Pontyclun. Married to Nancy Morgan (also remembered in same entry).	13/09/1918		
Morgan	Nancy	09/09/1913	Glynogwr			In memoriam. Of Loftus Villa, Pontyclun. Wife of Mr Morgan Morgan.	18/01/1918	3	1
Morgan	Nancy	09/09/2013	Glynogwr			In memoriam. Remembered by children and by David at Salonica. Widow of Morgan Morgan (also remembered in same entry).	13/09/1918	3	1
Morgan	Thos.			67 yrs		Obituary notice. Of Hendre, Pencoed. Member of the celebrated "Hopkiniaid Morgannwg" family on mother's side. Leaves widow, sons and daughters, also a sister, Mrs Chatterton of the Railway Inn, Pencoed and a brother, Mr D. T. Morgan of Barry. Burial took place at Coity on Saturday last.	12/07/1918	2	6
Morgan	William	Monday	Tynycaeau Farm, Pencoed			Funeral to be held on Friday at Rhiwceiliog C. M. Chapel.	22/03/1918	3	1
Morgan					Ran over by a motor car.	Child of Mrs Morgan of Nantyffyllon.	15/11/1918	4	5
Morris	John	05/06/1914				In memoriam. Of Parc Gwyllt Farm. Remembered by his wife and daughters.	07/06/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Morris	Margaret			57 yrs		Of 122, High Street, Ogmore Vale. Widow of the late Mr Evan Morris (formerly of Senghenydd and Porth). Leaves several sons and a daughter. See also	19/04/1918	4	4
Morris	Thomas (Mr)		King Edward VII Hospital, Cardiff		As a result of an operation.	Funeral report. Fruiterer. Of Oxford Street, Pontycymmer. Funeral held at Pontycymmer Cemetery on 23rd May. List of relatives including widow plus children spouses in article. More info in article.	31/05/1918	4	2
Morris	William	15/06/1918		53 yrs		Details of estate. Deceased was of Middleton Villas, Briton Ferry. He was the Managing Director of the Baglan Bay Tinplate Company. Has two sons, Elwyn and Myrddin Morris.	09/08/1918	3	3
Murphy	Michael J.	Aug. 1917	Viktoria 2nd Coalmine, Sentenburg		Killed in captivity. Reports of circumstances differ.	Son of Mr and Mrs Thomas Murphy. First Class Stoker aboard HMS Nomad. Case is being considered by the POW dept. More info in article. See also 07/06/1918, Pg 3, Col 5.	30/08/1918	2	6

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Myles	Jennet Mary		5, Highland Place, Bridgend	5 yrs		Daughter of Mr and Mrs W. E. Myles. Funeral to be held on Monday at Bridgend Cemetery. See also 13/12/1918, Pg 3, Col 1: Acknowledgement notice, and Col 3: Funeral report.	06/12/1918	3	1
Nation	N. C. O.	22/04/1918	France		K. I. A.	Son of Mrs Nation, 39, Cemetery Road, Bridgend. Member of A Company, 13th R. W. F. More details in article.	10/05/1918	3	1
Nation	Walter			17 yrs	Died of injuries. Verdict: "Accidental death".	Acknowledgement notice placed by Mr and Mrs Nation expressing their thanks for letters and flowers sent for their recent bereavement. Also separate entry for coroner's report lower down in column.	05/07/1918		1
Nation	Walter Reuben	Early Tuesday morning	Cottage Hospital	17 yrs	Thrown from horse and died of injuries.	Son of Walter and Rose Nation of 89, Cemetery Road, Bridgend. Details given in column 2. Also mentioned is the death of a brother who was K. I. A. in France on the 17th birthday of the deceased. Funeral to be held on Saturday at Nolton Churchyard.	28/06/1918	3	1&2

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Nicholas	James	10/10/1918	In a casualty clearing station in France	32 yrs	Pneumonia whilst on active service.	Youngest son of the late Mr and Mrs Samuel Nicholas. Brother of Mrs Hubert Edwards, Park Street, Bridgend.	18/10/1918	3	1&6
Nicholas	Thomas Price (Pte.)	26/07/1916	France		K. I. A.	In memoriam. "Ever remembered by mother, sister and brothers; Mrs E. Allen, Rhyd Mill, Aberkenfig".	26/07/1918	3	1
Norris	Samuel		11, Morfa Street, Bridgend		Pneumonia following influenza.	Eldest son of Mr Albert and Mrs Norris of Hinton, Trowbridge, Wilts. There is a second, longer, entry at the bottom of the column.	08/11/1918	3	1
Oakley	Harry (Gnr.)		France		K. I. A.	Memorial service held at Trinity C. M. Church (Blaengarw) on Sunday evening.	27/09/1918	4	3
O'Brien	John J.	The 3rd inst.		37 yrs	After a long and severe illness.	Of 62, Commercial Street, Maesteg. Born in Cardiff. Leaves a wife and son. Brother of Lieut. C. O'Brien and of Mr W. O'Brien of Tonypandy.	15/11/1918	4	5
O'Brien	R. A. (Pte.)	01/09/1918	Morval		K. I. A.	Son of Mrs O'Brien of 17, Goodwin Street, Maesteg.	20/09/1918	4	6
O'Doherty	E. (Dr.)	Wednesday of last week			Suddenly. After illness.	Funeral report. Of Pontycymmer. Was buried at Glasnevin Cemetery, Dublin. Funeral was attended by his widow and his brother, Dr. O'Doherty. More details in article.	20/12/1918	4	3

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Ollivant	Joseph Earle		5, Sheffield Terrace, Kensington			Funeral report. Third son of the late Bishop Ollivant of Llandaff. Funeral took place at the family grave at Llandaff on Saturday. More details in article.	19/04/1918	3	2
Owen	David			62 yrs	Influenza.	Of 6, Waenwen Terrace, Nantymoel. Buried at Blaenogwy.	29/11/1918	4	6
Owen	Frank					Lived at Walters Road, Ogmore Vale. Leaves a widow and four children. Recently discharged from the Welsh Guards.	20/12/1918	4	4
Owen	Jane (Mrs)	Monday	Her son-in-law and daughter's residence, 78, Morfa Street (Mr and Mrs John Lewis)		Ailing for some years.	Widow of District Councillor T. W. Owen. Daughter of the late Mr William Thomas (boot and shoemaker), Newcastle Hill. Funeral takes place today at Bridgend Cemetery. More details in article.	22/03/1918	3	2
Owen	John	06/05/1918	Wyndham Colliery	33 yrs	Killed instantly.		10/05/1918	3	4

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Owen	John		Wyndham Colliery		Falling of a large stone.	Funeral held on 10th May. Of Fronwen Terrace, Ogmore Vale. List of mourners included in article. Leaves a widow and one daughter.	24/05/1918	4	4
Owen	W. J. (Gnr.)			38 yrs	Bronchial pneumonia.	Son of Mr and Mrs Wm. Owen of 14, Pembroke Terrace, Nantymoel. Contracted pneumonia whilst on training in Plymouth and succumbed after a short illness. Leaves a widow (Mrs M. Owen, daughter of Mr Morgan Howells of Bethania Row, Ogmore Vale) and three children. More details in article.	08/11/1918	3	6
Owen	William (Gnr.)					Funeral report. Of 21, St. John Street, Ogmore Vale. Funeral took place on Wednesday last at Ogmore Vale Cemetery. Long list of relatives included in article.	15/11/1918	4	4

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Page	Betty	30/06/1917				In memoriam. Of Velindre, Pencoed. Mother of Annie, Rachel and Jasper.	05/07/1918	3	1
Palfery	W. (Mr)	Wednesday			After a short illness - Pneumonia.	Of the firm Messrs W. & J. Palfery, drapers, Dunraven Place, Bridgend. See also 05/04/1918, Pg 3 Cols 1 (acknowledgement) & 2.	29/03/1918	3	2
Palmer	(Mr)	20/03/1910				In memoriam.	01/03/1918		
Palmer	(Mrs)	27/01/1915				In memoriam. Two mentions in the same column.	25/01/1918	3	1
Palmer	(Mrs)	02/03/1915				In memoriam. Remembered by her daughter Nellie and her son-in-law Stanley (in Serbia).	01/03/1918	3	1
Palmer	Arthur	09/08/1915	The Dardanelles		K. I. A.	In memoriam. Remembered by sister, Nellie, and brother- in-law, Stanley (in Salonica).	09/08/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Parry	(Mrs)					"Vote of sympathy" passed by the Ogmore and Garw District Council for Dr. E. J. Parry (Bridgend) on the loss of his wife.	20/12/1918	3	1
Pask	Enoch				Pneumonia	*Some of the article has been obscured*. Funeral report. Of Pencoed. Leaves a widow of	06/12/1918	3	5
Pearce	Emrys	22/11/1918	Casualty clearing station in France		After a "dangerous illness".	"Born at Gilfach Goch, but spent the greater part of his life at Pencoed". Emigrated to Australia, New Zealand and then South Africa. More info in article.	06/12/1918	3	5
Pennell	George	05/09/1917				In memoriam. "Ever remembered by wife, sons and daughters".	13/09/1918	3	1
Perryman	(Pte.)		France		K. I. A.	Of the South Wales Borderers. Notice was officially conveyed to Mrs C. Chabrell of 8, West Rhonda Terrace, Pontyrhyl.	23/08/1918	4	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Phillips	(Ex Police Sergeant)					Funeral report. Funeral took place on Wednesday last week. Interred at Llansantffraid Parish Churchyard.	22/11/1918	4	6
Phillips	(Mrs)	About a week ago	19, Blaenogwr Terrace	63 yrs	Stroke.	Wife of Mr Thomas Phillips. List of relatives included in article.	22/03/1918	4	4
Phillips	D. (Sgt.)				K. I. A.	Brother of Mrs Lewis (landlady of the Six Bells, Coity). Leaves a wife. Also a brother and sister. Deceased was killed "in the last great push".			
Phillips	Dorothy			71 yrs		Obituary notice. Of Ffrwdwyllt House, Pontycymmer. Funeral took place at Pontycymmer Cemetery on Tuesday of last week. Deceased was the widow of the late Mr John Phillips. She leaves two sons: Mr Tom Phillips and Mr John Phillips. More info in article.	15/02/1918	4	2
Phillips	Frances Martha Annie	16/07/1918	5, Dunraven Terrace	63 yrs		Two entries in column. Deceased was relict of the late David R. Phillips (coachbuilder), Bridgend. Leaves four daughters and three sons.	02/08/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Phillips	Richard Howell	30/07/1917	Bryn Onen, Coity			In memoriam. Two entries in column: One by wife and children, one by brothers, sisters, sister-in-law and brothers-in-law.	02/08/1918	3	1
Phillips	Tommy					Memorial service held on Sunday last at St. James' Church, Blaengarw.	08/03/1918	4	3
Phillips	William	Friday last			Injuries received at work the previous evening.	Labourer. Of Meadow Street, Ogmore Vale. Worked in the Rhondda Main Colliery.	12/07/1918	2	6
Pickard	Beatrice			23 yrs		Funeral report. Took place at St. Mary's Church. Only child of Mr and Mrs George Pickard of Rock House. Resided in Cowbridge. More details in article.	25/10/1918	3	4
Pickerell	Richard	24/01/1918	Ffaldau Colliery		Involved in a fatal accident at the colliery. Verdict: "Accidental death".	Inquest report. Of 41, Victoria Street, Pontycymmer. Inquest was held 25/01/1918. See also 15/02/1918, Pg 4, Col 2. Funeral took place at Pontycymmer Cemetery. List of relatives included in article.	01/02/1918	4	6
Pinkard	W. C.	,	On the Princess Royal		K. I. A.	Was an Able Seaman. Son of Mr and Mrs J. Pinkard of Bridge Street, Ogmore Vale. Details of other relatives in article.	28/06/1918	4	4

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Polmeer	Edward	27/01/1917				In memoriam. Two mentions in the same column. Articles posted by his wife and children.	01/02/1918	3	1
Pope	Harold (Pte.)		France	20 yrs	K. I. A.	Son of Mr Pope of 64, Ogwy Street. Member of the 13th Welsh. More details in article.	25/10/1918	4	2
Pope	W. (Sgt.)					Member of the Gloucestershire Regt. Has a brother (Mr A. Pope) who resides in Station Street, Maesteg. Prior to enlisting he was a police officer stationed at Bargoed.	24/05/1918	4	6
Powell	(Mrs)		Rhyde, Isle of Wight			Wife of Capt. Powell of the Indian Army. who was well known in Llantwit Major. Born 26/03/1824 in Cape Town, South Africa.	09/08/1918	4	5
Powell	(Mrs)					Acknowledgement notice expressing thanks by Capt. W. Powell of Sabathon, Argyle Street, Rhyde, Isle of Wight for sympathy letters after death of his wife.	06/09/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Powell	(Mrs)	On the 13th inst.		22 yrs	Influenza.	Obituary notice. Wife of Mr Albert Powell, Ballarat, Pencoed. Elder daughter of Mr and Mrs Gore, formerly of the Plough Inn but now of Llwyndrion, Heolycyw. Article also mentions her having a brother and sister.	20/12/1918	3	5
Powell	(Mrs)				After a brief illness.	Lengthy funeral report. Wife of Mr Albert Powell. Funeral took place at Coychurch. Article includes a long list of	27/12/1918	4	2
Powell	W. (Pte.)				Pneumonia.	Son of Mr and Mrs George Powell of The Graig, Penlline. Funeral took place on Wednesday at St. Mary Hill.	02/08/1918	3	5
Powell						Funeral report. Infant daughter of Mr and Mrs Brin Powell. Funeral took place on Tuesday afternoon at Blaenogwy Cemetery.	22/02/1918	4	4
Power	Hilda			19 yrs	Prolonged illness.	Only daughter of Mr and Mrs John Power of New Street, Aberkenfig. Funeral took place on Sunday last at St. Bride's Church. Short list of mourners included in article.	22/02/1918	2	6
Prater	Picton (Sgt.)	26/05/1916	France		K. I. A.	In memoriam.	24/05/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Price	Ann	16/02/1918	Down Cross Farm	79 yrs	After being ill for some time.	Funeral report. Widow of the late John Price. Funeral was held on Tuesday at Llanmaes Church. List of relatives included in article.	01/03/1918	2	5
Price	Charlie (Sgt.)		On The Western Front		K. I. A.	Son of Mr and Mrs Price, The Mill House, Llanmaes. Has three brothers: two have been severely wounded and one still "in the fighting line". More details in article.	08/11/1918	3	4
Price	Edward John	Saturday morning		58 yrs	"Hemmorhage (sic) of the brain" from injuries received at the Raglan Colliery,	Lengthy inquest report. Was struck by a fall from the roof while building a wall. More details in article.	08/11/1918	3	2&4
Price	Evan	18/09/1917				In memoriam. Husband of Mrs H. Price of Suffolk Place, Porthcawl. Mourned by wife, sons and daughter.	20/09/1918	3	1
Price-Fothergill	(Lady)	1	At her residence: Hensol Castle, near Pontyclun	In her 78th year	Influenza and pneumonia.	Wife of the late Sir Rose Lambert Price who died 19 years previously. Two sons lost their lives in the Boer war.	06/12/1918	4	2

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Prichard	Richard Gerald Maunsell (Major)		Palestine	42 yrs	Died of wounds.	Detailed article. Member of the Glamorgan Yeomanry. Third son of the late Mr R. K. Prichard of Bryntirion, Bridgend. Was Senior Inspector of Mines in the South Wales district and latterly at Edinburgh. Has brothers Major W. O. Prichard and Mr James Hugh Prichard. Leaves a widow and three children.	21/06/1918	3	2
Prichard	T. Layton R. (Cpl.)	18/09/1918	France	27 yrs	K. I. A.	Only son of Mr and Mrs Prichard of Ynysbwt House, Blackmill, Bridgend. Member of the 1/1 Glamorgan	04/10/1918	3	1
Prosser	Elsie Maud	02/11/1918	20, Clifton Terrace	22 yrs	After a short illness.	Niece of Mr and Mrs J. P. Prosser. See also 15/11/1918, Pg 3, Col 1: In memoriam and acknowledgement notices.	08/11/1918	3	1
Pugh	Elsie	17/05/1918				Acknowledgement notice by Sapper and Mrs D. J. Pugh of 17, Park Street, Bridgend.	24/05/1918	3	1
Pugsley	Millie	15/02/1917				In memoriam. Youngest child of Harry and Ellen Pugsley of Bryncoch, Bryncethin. "From Dada, Mama, brothers and sisters".	15/02/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Punter	H. M. (Capt.)		Wharnecliffe War Hospital, Sheffield		After mustard gas poisoning in France.	Military funeral report. Long article that includes a long list of relatives.	08/11/1918	2	6
Purnell	Ethel May (Miss)			21 yrs	After a short illness.	Only daughter of Sgt. and Mrs Purnell, 3 Brackla Street. Funeral was at Nolton Church on Monday.	05/04/1918	3	2
Purnell	William J.		Glynogwr Colliery			Of Gelliarael Road, Gilfach Goch. Funeral took place at Tonyrefail Cemetery. Leaves a widow and six children. Length article listing numerous relatives.	02/08/1918	4	3
Purnell						Acknowledgement notice. Mrs Purnell and family expressing thanks for flowers	26/07/1918	3	1
Randall	(Mrs)		Southerndown		After a long illness.	Lengthy funeral report. Wife of County Councillor J. M. Randall, JP. Funeral was held at St. Brides Major Parish	03/05/1918	3	2
Randall	Gwilym	24/11/1918	Hendre, Pencoed	35 yrs	Pneumonia following influenza.	Son of John and Elizabeth Randall, 60 Nolton Street, Bridgend. Husband of Maud	06/12/1918	3	1&2
Randall	William Richard	On the 9th inst.	Elyria, Ohio, USA	35 yrs		Second son of Mr and Mrs W. Richard Randall, Cronody, Bridgend.	18/10/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Rattray	Marilyn	10/08/1918		10 yrs		In memoriam. Son of Mr and Mrs Rattray of Ogmore Vale.	16/08/1918	3	1
Rawle	Bert (Pte.)	25/09/1917	France		K. I. A.	In memoriam. Son of Mr and Mrs D. Rawle, Broad View House, Tondu. "Fondly remembered by Mam, Dad, brothers and sisters; also brother Ern in France".	27/09/1918	3	1
Rees	(Mr)	Recently			K. I. A.	Son of Mr and Mrs John Rees of Penybryn Road. Article describes how his brother, Mr Emrys Rees of Bettws Road, was awarded the Distinction For Conspicuous Bravery.	21/06/1918	4	4
Rees	(Mrs)					Wife of Mr Thos. Rees of 19, Picton Street, Kenfig Hill. Interred at Pyle Churchyard. Long article listing numerous relatives.	02/08/1918	2	5
Rees	(Mrs)				Influenza	Wife of Mr John Rees of Church Street, Llantwit Major. Youngest daughter of the late Mr John Davies (butcher) of Llantwit and Mrs Davies.	08/11/1918	3	4

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Rees	D. Oscar (Pte.)		Minercaux Hospital, France		Died of wounds.	Member of the 13th Battalion, Yorks. Regiment. Married Miss John of Blackmill. Second son of Mr and Mrs J. Rees, Penybryn, Brynmenin (sic) . Leaves a widow and one child.	12/04/1918	3	5
Rees	E. (Mrs)				Influenza	Funeral report. Wife of Mr Rees (now of Church Village, but formerly of Llantwit). Eldest daughter of Mr Edwin Davies (builder), formerly of Llantwit Major.	08/11/1918	3	4
Rees	J.					Only son of Mrs Rees, Marian Street, Blaengarw. Memorial service was held at St. James' Church on Sunday evening.	08/02/1918	4	6
Rees	John	18/01/1918			Drowned. Deceased was aboard H. M. Gambri when it struck a mine.	Lengthy article. Ordinary Telegraphist with the R. N. V. R. No. London Z/5731. Son of Mrs Rees, The Dingle, Blaengarw. Formerly taught at Nanthir Boys School, Blaengarw. More details in article.	15/02/1918	4	4

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Rees	Margaret	28/12/1917		67 yrs	Fell down stairs.	Lengthy inquest report. Wife of John Rees (mason) Brackla Street, Bridgend. Mother of David Rees. Has a daughter (Minnie Thomas) who is the husband of William N. Thomas of 1, Dugfield Street, Cathays, Cardiff. More details in article.	04/01/1918	3	1
Rees	Mary	21/10/1912				In memoriam. Wife of the late William Rees, The Shop, Bryncoch. Remembered by	25/10/1918	3	2
Rees	Morgan	23/11/1918		76 yrs	Heart disease.	Father of Mrs Martha Richards. Tenant of Pantscawen Farm, Llangeinor. Buried at Paran Church, Blackmill. More details in article.	20/12/1918	4	4
Rees	Ray			9 yrs		Daughter of William and Elizabeth Rees, 13, Thornton Crescent, Pontycymmer.	01/11/1918	3	1
Rees	Richard					Funeral report. Of Princess Street. Funeral was held on Saturday at Llangynwyd. Leaves a widow and children.	25/01/1918	4	5

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Rees	Richard					Funeral report. Of 36, West Street, Aberkenfig. Member of the Royal Fusiliers. Funeral took place on Thursday at St. John's Church, Aberkenfig. More details in article.	25/10/1918	3	6
Rees	Sarah	27/11/1918			Influenza aggravated by shock.	Widow of Mr Morgan Rees and mother of Mrs Richards. Buried with her husband. More details in article.	20/12/1918	4	4
Rees	William	04/12/1915				In memoriam. Of Bryncoch. Remembered by his children.	06/12/1918	3	1
Rees	Wm. T. (Pte.)		Amara Military Hospital, Mesopotamia			In memoriam. Son of Mr and Mrs Thomas Rees. Remembered by his mother, father, brother and sister.	08/02/1918	3	2
Rhondda (Mackworth?)	(Viscount)					Length article giving details of Lord Rhondda of Llanharan's estate. An announcement informing that his Will (dated 11/11/1916) will shortly be	27/12/1918	2	5

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Rich	E. J. (Mr)				Influenza	Son of the late Mr Thomas Rich, formerly of Bridgend and brother of Mr Edward Rich, Forest Villa, Ewenny Road, Bridgend. He was a provision merchant of Merthyr and President of Merthyr Chamber of Trade.	19/07/1918	3	6
Richards	(Mrs)	Saturday			After a brief illness.	Wife of Mr Robert Richards, Bridgend Road, Garth. Daughter of Mr J. Evans.	27/12/1918	4	5
Richards	James	16/09/1918	Gwam Bant, Pontycymmer	In his 63rd year		Husband of Ettie Richards. Funeral to take place Saturday at Penyfai.	20/09/1918	3	1
Richards	James	16/09/1918		63 yrs	Pneumonia.	Obituary notice. Funeral took place at Penyfai Cemetery on Saturday. Originally from Aberdare but recently of Roseland Villas, Gwaun Bant, Pontycymmer. Numerous relatives listed in article.	27/09/1918	4	2

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of	Page	Col
							Newspaper		
Richards	John			"At an		Funeral report. Of Coity.	03/05/1918	3	2
				advance		Funeral was held at Coity			
				d age"		Parish Churchyard on			
						Thursday last. List of relatives			
						included in article.			
Richards	John		Bridgend Cottage	In his	After an accident at	30 years ago married Miss	11/10/1918	4	2
			Hospital	60th year	Meiros Colliery.	Cecil Evans, younger			
						daughter of the late Mr and			
						Mrs Llewellyn Evans, The Fox			
						and Hounds Inn. Native of the			
						Rhondda Valley.			
Richards	Joseph					Funeral report. Took place at	25/10/1918	4	5
						Ogmore Vale Cemetery on			
						Monday last. Widow and			
						father were both present.			
Richards	Martha	23/11/1918	At her home: Cae-	30 yrs	Influenza.	Wife of Mr Thomas Price	20/12/1918	4	4
			Dan-Yr-Eglwys			Richards (see 29/11/1918, Pg			
			Farm			3, Col 1 re: his death) and			
						daughter of Mr Morgan			
						Thomas. More details in			
						article. Buried with her			
						husband at Bettws.			
Richards	Thomas Price	26/11/1918	Cae-Dan-Yr-Eglwys,		Pneumonia	Funeral to be held on	29/11/1918	3	1
			Bettws			Saturday at Bettws			
						Churchyard. See also			
						20/12/1918, Pg 4, Col 4:			
						Article describing a number of			
						losses the family have			
						recently suffered.			
Richards	William			64 yrs		Funeral notice. Funeral took	14/06/1918	4	6
						place on Friday afternoon at			
						Maesteg Cemetery. Long list			
						of attendees included.			
Richmond	(Mrs)	12/11/1918		37 yrs	Pneumonia.	Wife of George Richmond.	22/11/1918	3	1&6

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of	Page	Col
							Newspaper		
Richmond	George	18/11/1918	Pandy Road, Aberkenfig	43 yrs	Pneumonia.	Son of Mrs Richmond of 52, Bridgend Road, Aberkenfig. Funeral to be held Friday at St. John's. Leaves a six year old orphan son. Has three brothers: One a POW in Germany, one in France and one in Salonika. See also 29/11/1918, Pg 3, Col 1: Acknowledgement notice and Col 6: Funeral report.	22/11/1918	3	1&6
Ricketts	Victor (Pte.)		France		K. I. A.	Youngest brother of Mr Job Ricketts, Barry and of Mrs R. W. Rowe, Coity Road. Long article including letter from deceased's friend and comrade. Member of 'C' Company, 12th Battalion, Welsh Regt.	20/09/1918	3	5
Riggs	Clement C. (Gnr.)		At a hospital in France	20 yrs		Member of the 218 Siege Battery, R. G. A. Eldest son of the late Mr Clement C. Riggs (who died twelve years ago) and Mrs Southern. More details in article.	28/06/1918	3	6
Roach	(Mrs)			74 yrs		Wife of Mr John Roach of 4, Osbourne Terrace. Funeral took place on Saturday at Blaenogwy Cemetery. Long list of relatives included in article.	15/03/1918	4	6

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Roach	William				As the result of severe wounds received in battle in Palestine.	Member of the Royal Welsh Fusiliers. Son of Mr and Mrs Roach, Waunlwyd, Nantymoel.	22/03/1918	4	4
Robatham	Thomas (L-Cpl.)				Died of wounds.	Member of the Kings Royal Rifles. Son of Mrs Robatham, 7, Station Road, Tondu.	12/04/1918	3	5
Roberts	Arthur (Pte.)				K. I. A.	Son of Mr and Mrs William Roberts, Coity, and nephew of Mr Robert Roberts (grocer), Bridgend. Has a brother (Pte. David William Roberts) serving in France. See also 13/09/1918, Pg 3, Col 1 (second announcement of his death) and 20/09/1918, Pg 3, Col 4.	06/09/1918	3	1
Roberts	David	24/07/1917	Plasycoed, Bryncethin			In memoriam. Of Coity. "In loving memory of my dear husband". See also entry for William Henry Roberts (next entry in newspaper column).	26/07/1918	3	1
Roberts	Fred (Pte.)	The night of the 31st ult.	France	23 yrs		Son of Mrs Roberts (widow) of Tynywayn, near Heolycyw. Was buried at Fontaise-au-Bas on the 1st inst. Member of the Royal Welsh Fusiliers. Has four sisters.	22/11/1918	3	5

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Roberts	John (Mr)	10/03/1918	10 High Street, Heolycyw	49 yrs		Native of Denbigh. Funeral service was at New Bethel on Saturday. Interment took place at Penprisk. More details included in article.	22/03/1918	2	6
Roberts	Katie	20/02/1918	53, Mackworth Street, Bridgend			Wife of William J. Roberts and daughter of David Bryant. Funeral to be held on Tuesday at Coity Church.	22/02/1918	3	1
Roberts	Spencer (Pte.)	Recently. "Within a fortnight of reaching there".	France		K. I. A.	Only brother of Miss E. A. Roberts (assistant administrator, WAAC, Gillingham and late certificated mistress at the council school). Member of the Welsh Regt.	25/10/1918	3	4
Roberts	T. W. (Pte.)	26 or 27/05/1918		30 yrs	K. I. A.	Member of the Welsh Guards. Son of Margaret Roberts of Byeastwood, Coity and of the late Griffith Roberts (under-manager of Park Slip Colliery). Leaves a widow. Father and brother died in the Park Slip explosion. Two entries in the same column. Leaves a widow who lives in Cardiff. Remembered by mother and sisters.	14/06/1918	3	2&5

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Roberts	W. (Sgt.)	12/07/1916	Mesopotamia			In memoriam. Remembered by his wife, Mrs Jane Roberts of West Place, Coity and by his three children, his mother, his sisters and his brother.	12/07/1918	3	1
Roberts	William Henry		Cefn Hirgoed Hospital			In memoriam. "Fondly remembered by mother". Late attendant at Parc Gwyllt Asylum.	26/07/1918	3	1
Robins	Frank	Last week		8½ yrs	"Had ailed for a considerable time".	Obituary notice. "Beloved little son" of Mr and Mrs Frank Robins, 10 High Street, Heolycyw. Burial took place at St. Brides Minor on Sunday afternoon.	26/07/1918	3	5
Roch	John			72 yrs	Influenza.	Buried at Blaenogwy.	29/11/1918	4	6
Rodd	(Mrs)					Lived in Devonshire until last year when she came to live with her son-in-law and daughter (Mr and Mrs Socker). Funeral was held at Coychurch on Monday afternoon of last week.	15/02/1918	2	
Rodd	(Mrs)					Mother of Mr John and Mr Henry Ashman, Ogmore Vale. Funeral took place on Monday of last week at Coychurch. Long list of relatives and other mourners included in article.	22/02/1918	4	4

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Roderick	Mary (Mrs)	Friday			After a long and painful illness.	Was buried at Llangynwyd Churchyard on Tuesday at 2:30pm. Husband died many years previously. She leaves a grown-up family.	20/09/1918	4	6
Rose	James			50 yrs	After a brief illness.	Funeral report. Of 6, Elm Terrace, Ogmore Vale. Funeral took place on Saturday. Long list of relatives included in article.	27/12/1918	4	5
Rouse	Arthur Llewellyn John (aka "Brum")		France	26 yrs	K. I. A.	Late of Llynvi (sic) Street, Bridgend. Notification was received by his mother. Deceased leaves a widow.	25/10/1918	3	3
Row	Harold	27/09/1913				In memoriam. Second son of Mrs and the late Police Inspector Row. Of Bridgend. "Sadly missed by his mother, brothers and sisters".	27/09/1918	3	1
Rowe	Samuel			73 yrs		Funeral report. Originally from Devonshire but lived in Nantymoel for nearly 40 years. Of 30, Cadogan Street. Faithful member of Horeb English Baptist Church. Funeral took place on Wednesday.	05/07/1918	4	3

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Rowlands	Thomas	12/11/1918		64 yrs	Suddenly. After a short illness.	Funeral report. Of Blaengarw but he and his wife moved there from Holyhead about 3 years ago to live with their son-in-law and daughter (Rev. and Mrs Thomas) at Bethania Villa. More details in article.	22/11/1918	4	2
Salathiel	Hilda Elizabeth	06/11/1918			Pneumonia.	Daughter of Councillor J. T. and the late Mrs Salathiel, The Mardy, Pencoed. Funeral to be held Monday 11th Nov. at 2:30pm at Salem Chapel, Pencoed. See also 15/11/1918, Pg 3, Col 1: Acknowledgement notice; Pg 3, Col 6: Separate article. Also 13/12/1918, Pg 3, Col 1 and Pg 4, Col 1: Death of her father, and 20/12/1918: His funeral report.	08/11/1918	3	1
Salathiel	J. T.		"The Mardy", Pencoed	65 yrs		Funeral to be held on Friday 13th Dec. at Salem, Pencoed. See also Pg 4, Col 6. Also 20/12/1918, Pg 3, Col 3: Lengthy funeral report including long list of relatives; also, 08/11/1918, Pg3, Col 1 and 15/11/1918, Pg 3, Col 6: Death of daughter.	13/12/1918	3	1
Salter	E. J. ("Ted")(Sapper)		67, Castle Street, Bridgend			In memoriam. Husband of Mary C. (Kate) Salter.	01/03/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Salter	M. J.	09/03/1917				In memoriam. Of Talbot Arms, Bridgend. Remembered by children and grandchildren.	08/03/1918	3	1
Samuel	(Miss)					Funeral report. Funeral was held at Salem Chapel. She had resided at Velindre for almost 40 years. List of relatives included in article.	18/01/1918	3	6
Saunders	James (Pte.)	09/08/1915	The Dardanelles		K. I. A.	In memoriam. Of 139, Bridgend Road, Aberkenfig. Remembered by his wife and little boy, Leonard.	09/08/1918		1
Scott	Johnny	04/11/1918	France	20 yrs	K. I. A.	Brother-in-law of Mr W. H. Freeman. More info in article.	06/12/1918	3	1
Scourfield	D. J. (Cpl.)		Germany	20 yrs	POW	Of Waun Goch, Pricetown, Nantymoel. Prisoner of war.	20/12/1918	4	3
Sedgebeer	Harry	Wednesday of last week	At his home		"After an illness lasting only a few hours".	Funeral took place on Sunday at Llanblethian Church. Of Sydney House, Lisworney.	30/08/1918	3	5
Shaw	A. (Mrs)			61 yrs	After a short illness.	Funeral report. Of 23, Court Street, Maesteg. Funeral took place on Wednesday of last week at Llansantffraid Churchyard. Long list of relatives included in article.	22/11/1918	4	5

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Sheppard	W. J.	The 7th inst.	A Brighton Military Hospital	32 yrs	The after-effects of influenza.	Of Heolycyw. Leaves a widow and two children. Member of the R. A. F. Interment took place at Coity yesterday. Has a brother-in-law, Mr T. J. Rosser of Cefn Carfan Farm. More details in article.	15/11/1918	4	2
Sherrah	Richard		King Edward VI's Hospital	10 yrs	After an operation for an inflammation below the knee. "The bone was diseased".	Funeral report. Son of Mr and Mrs Sherrah of 11, Pentrebailey Terrace, Lewiston, Ogmore Vale. Funeral took place at Ogmore Vale Cemetery on Wednesday last. Two entries in column.	23/08/1918	4	3
Sherriff	James	11/06/1904				In memoriam. Youngest son of John and Emma Sherriff, late of North Street, Bridgend.	14/06/1918	3	2
Skeats	Frank Gwyn (Driver)	Palm Sunday 1918		25 yrs	K. I. A.	Member of the R. F. A. Previously employee at Barry Railway Company. Son of Mrs M. T. Donne of Broughton Farm, Wick. Married last October to	19/04/1918	3	5
Skelly	Alfred (Pte.)		Dudley Road Military Hospital, Birmingham			In memoriam. Of 12, Caewallis Street, Bridgend. Remembered by his father, mother, brothers and sister.	25/01/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Slocomb	W. (Mr)					Funeral report. Leaves a widow and family. Funeral took place on "Tuesday last week" at Ogmore Vale Cemetery. Of Fern Street, Ogmore Vale.	13/12/1918	4	4
Sminey	Marion	05/01/1917				In memoriam. Child of William and Annie Sminey, 5, Mount Pleasant, Penyfai.	04/01/1918		1
Smith	Doris	Wednesday morning			Sudden illness.	Daughter of Mr and Mrs H. Smith, Alexandra Road. Funeral was held on Saturday night. See also 01/02/1918, Pg 4, Col 6.	25/01/1918	4	6
Smith	Esther	Wednesday	At her residence, Coity Road, Bridgend			Native of Swansea. Wife of Col. F. W. Smith. Leaves a husband, 2 boys and a girl. More details in article.	15/02/1918	3	2
Smith	Hester					Lengthy funeral report. Wife of Col. F. W. Smith, D. S. O., D. C. M. Funeral took place on Monday. Article includes a long list of mourners. See article about Esther Smith: 15/02/1918, Pg 3, Col 2.	22/02/1918	3	3
Smith	Jane	26/07/1918				Wife of John Smith of Marion Street, Blaengarw. Funeral took place at Pontycymmer on Wednesday.	09/08/1918	4	2

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Smith	Joseph Henry	22/06/1918		82 yrs		Lived at Alleyn House, Francombe Road, Worthing. Former curate of Cowbridge.	11/10/1918	2	6
Smith	Samuel (Pte.)	07/09/1918	France	20 yrs (approx.)	K. I. A.	Son of Mr and Mrs Anthony Smith, Albany Road, Pontycymmer. His brother (Rifleman Geo. W. Smith) was killed in France on 31st Jan 1917. More details in article.	20/09/1918	4	6
Smith	Stanley Frederick (L-Cpl.)	27/09/1918	France	19 yrs	K. I. A.	Elder son of Lt-Colonel F. W. Smith, DSO. His mother died only a few months ago after a long illness.	25/10/1918	3	3
Sparks	John James (Pte.)	08/05/1918	France		K. I. A.	Son of Mr and Mrs Robert Sparks, 7, Ivor Street, Pontycymmer. Member of the 5th Pioneers of S. W. B. Has a brother (Matthew Sparks) serving as a wireless operator in the Transport Service.	07/06/1918	4	3
Speck	Charles (Mr)	27/05/1918				Was interred on Thursday week. List of mourners included in article.	07/06/1918	3	2

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Spencer	Richard					Funeral report. Took place at Salem Churchyard. List of mourners included in article.	22/11/1918	4	3
Squires	Mary (Mrs)		Cardiff Infirmary	52 yrs	"Under an operation".	Funeral report. Wife of Mr Wm. Squires of Porthcawl (formerly of Ogmore Vale). Funeral took place on Saturday last at Cardiff Cemetery. Leaves a widower and three daughters.	04/10/1918	4	6
Stevens	William M.	18/09/1918	France		K. I. A.	Originally reported as MIA on this date. Leaves a widow and son living at 11, Australian Terrace, Newtown, Bridgend. Has two brothers: Edward and Richard. More details in article.	13/12/1918	3	2
Stock	(Miss)				Influenza.	Member of the Tondu/Aberkenfig Local Choral Society.	22/11/1918	3	6

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Stradling	(Mrs)	Last Thursday			Influenza	Wife of Idris Stradling (3rd son of Morgan Stradling and brother of Aneurin Stradling). Resided at Crwys Road, Cardiff with her six children.	20/12/1918	3	2
Stradling	Aneurin	Sunday afternoon		39 yrs	Had been in failing health for some years.	Funeral report. Funeral took place yesterday (Thursday) at Bridgend Cemetery. Deceased was the second son of Mr Morgan Stradling, Angel Hotel. Husband of Mrs Mabel Stradling, 8, Sunnyside. Leaves three	20/12/1918	3	2
Strange	Frederick James		King Edward's Hospital			Of 24, Clifton Terrace, Bridgend. Funeral to be held at Nolton Church on Saturday at 2:30pm. See also 18/10/1918, Pg 3, Col 1: Acknowledgement notice.	04/10/1918	3	1
Sutton	Albert N. (Pte.)	21/10/1916	France		K. I. A.	In memoriam. Remembered by his sister and brother-in- law of The Railway Inn, Bridgend.	18/10/1918	3	1
Sweet	Tom	26/07/1917				Only son of Thomas and Mary Sweet, Aberkenfig. "Sadly missed by mother, father, sisters and brothers-in- law".	26/07/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Symonds	Lena			21 yrs	Influenza. "After only a few days illness".	Funeral report. Took place on 31st Oct. at the Parish Churchyard of Llantwit Major. Second daughter of Mr and Mrs Symonds of Turkey Street, Llantwit Major. More details in article.	15/11/1918	2	6
Talbot	Emily Charlotte (Miss)			78 yrs	Had been suffering from ill health for some time.	Eldest daughter of the late Mr Christopher Rice Mansel Talbot (d. 1890) and of the late Lady Charlotte Butler. Two lengthy articles (second	27/09/1918	3	1
Tanner	William David (Pte.)	04/10/1917	Ypres/France(?)		K. I. A.	In memoriam. Two entries. "Remembered by his old pal", Sapper J. Adams. Also remembered by his "mother, brother, sisters and brothers- in-law, Tom and Will". There's a discrepancy between articles as to where his death actually occurred. The notice from his family says "At Ypres", whilst the notice from friend states "in France".	04/10/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Tapson-Jones	Herbert (Capt.)		King's College, London	25 yrs	Died of wounds.	Wounds received in France. Eldest son of the late Mr Herbert W. Jones of Cardiff and Mrs Tapson-Jones of Bridgend (now of Newport). Recently married to a Newport lady. More details in article.	22/11/1918	3	2
Tatchell	Tommy	11/04/1917		18 yrs		In memoriam. Of 10, Suffolk Place, Ogmore Vale. Remembered by his father, mother, brothers and little sister.	19/04/1918	3	1
Thomas	(Miss)	21/03/1916				In memoriam. Sister of Edwin Thomas. Remembered by her sisters, Minnie and Alice.	19/04/1918	3	1
Thomas	(Mrs)	16/02/1913				In memoriam. Mother of Edwin Thomas. Remembered by her daughters, Minnie and Alice.	19/04/1918	3	1
Thomas	(Mrs)	, ,	21, Brynmawr Place, Maesteg	73 yrs	After a brief illness.	Funeral was held Thursday (yesterday) at Llangynwyd. Leaves three married daughters.	31/05/1918	4	6
Thomas	David	Friday last		76 yrs	After a brief illness.	Of Cwmfelin, Maesteg. Funeral was held Wednesday afternoon at Llangynwyd.	17/05/1918	4	6

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Thomas	David		Exchange Street, Maesteg	25 yrs	Suddenly - pneumonia.	Son of Mr and Mrs Edmund Thomas (Gelli-Hir), 2, Exchange Street. Funeral was held on the 15th inst. at Maesteg Cemetery. See also 24/05/1918, Pg 4, Col 6: Long list of relatives included in article.	17/05/1918	4	6
Thomas	David	02/10/1917	Belgium		K. I. A.	In memoriam. Son of Mr and Mrs Thomas of Mount Pleasant, Llangonoyd (sic). Two entries in same column. Remembered by "Mam and Dad, brothers and sisters, brother-in-law and little children at School House, Coychurch Higher".	04/10/1918	3	1
Thomas	David	October last year				Son of Mr and Mrs William Thomas, Mount Pleasant, Llangynwyd. Has two brothers, Pte. Stanley Thomas and Pte. Wm. Thomas.	11/10/1918	4	6
Thomas	David (Mr)	03/07/1918	Kenfig Hill	72 yrs		Obituary notice. Funeral took place at Pontycymmer Cemetery on Monday last. Active member of the Garw Cymmrodorian Society and faithful member of Tabernacle Chapel, Pontycymmer. Late of Meadow Street, Pontycymmer.	12/07/1918	4	2

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Thomas	David John				K. I. A.	Son of Mr and Mrs Anthony Thomas of Salisbury Road.	10/05/1918	4	5
Thomas	E. Islwyn	Recent				Son of Mr and Mrs Howell Thomas of 10, Church Street, Nantymoel.	08/11/1918	3	1
Thomas	E. J. (Driver)	On the 19th inst.	Second Canadian General Hospital, France		"Was seriously ill".	Brother of Mrs May Ellingham, Waunt Bant, Pontycymmer and of Mr. W. J. Thomas.	25/10/1918	4	4
Thomas	Edwin (Pte.)	21/04/1916			Died of wounds.	In memoriam. Member of the Gloucs. Regt.	19/04/1918	3	1
Thomas	Gwenllian (Mrs)	06/01/1918	3, Oddfellows Street, Bridgend		After a painful illness.	In memoriam. Remembered by her husband.	18/01/1918	3	1
Thomas	Gwenny	24/05/1912	-			In memoriam. Of Tycandy Street, St. Mary Hill. Remembered by mother, father, brothers and sister.	17/05/1918	3	1
Thomas	Hopkin		New House, Llanblethian	56 yrs	After a long and painful illness.	Husband of Margaret Thomas. Funeral to be held Saturday at Llanblethian Church.	12/04/1918	3	1&4
Thomas	Islwyn			16 yrs	Accidentally killed in the colliery.	Funeral report. Son of Mr Howell Thomas, (Precentor of Bethel Chapel). Funeral took place on Saturday week.	11/10/1918	4	3
Thomas	James	31/07/1917				In memoriam. From Geth, Mary-Ann and children.	02/08/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Thomas	John	04/07/1918	Stanley Nursing Home, Cardiff			Butcher. Husband of Emma Jones. Interment to take place at Llansantffraid Church on Monday.	05/07/1918	3	1
Thomas	John			"In the prime of life"	1	Of Wine Street, Llantwit Major. Interred in the Parish Churchyard on Friday last. Son of the late Mr D. Thomas and Mrs Thomas. Leaves a widow and child.	15/11/1918	2	6
Thomas	John			63 yrs		Funeral report. Of Highland Place, Ogmore Vale. Funeral took place on Thursday last week at Ogmore Vale Cemetery. Leaves a widow, five sons and two daughters.	06/12/1918	4	4
Thomas	John (Mr)		West End House, Cowbridge	66 yrs	After a long illness.	Highly respected. Leaves a widow and a grown-up family (one daughter and four sons).Funeral took place at the Baptist Church on Saturday. More details in article.	29/03/1918	3	5

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Thomas	Leyshon	06/11/1918			Double pneumonia, following influenza.	Funeral report. Nephew of Mr Wm. Powell, JP, Bridgend. Leaves widow (daughter of Mrs Hopkins of Llynfi Arms, Tondu) and six children. Was buried at Llanmihangel Churchyard on Saturday last.	15/11/1918	4	2
Thomas	Margaret Ann (Miss)					List of mourners included in article.	08/03/1918		5
Thomas	Mary Ann	03/07/1915				In memoriam. Interred at Coity Churchyard 06/07/1915. "Sadly missed by sisters and brothers".	05/07/1918	3	1
Thomas	Richie	25/11/1918	Brynawel, Llangeinor	25 yrs		Only son of Mrs Thomas and the late Mr Richard Thomas. Funeral to be held on Nov. 29th at Llangeinor Parish Church.	29/11/1918	3	1
Thomas	Richie	Monday, the 25th ult.		25 yrs	After only eight days illness.	Lengthy funeral report. Son of the late Mr Richard Thomas who died approximately 18 months previously. Buried at Llangeinor Churchyard on Friday last. Leaves a sister and widowed mother. More details in article. See also 13/12/1918, Pg 3, Col 1: Acknowledgement notice.	06/12/1918	4	5
Thomas	Rowland				Died from wounds	Eldest son of the late Mr Joshua Thomas of Aubrey Terrace.	10/05/1918	3	4

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Thomas	Rowland Parry (Shoeing Smith)	28/04/1918	Base Hospital, Calais, France		From wounds - sepsis poisoning.	Eldest son of Mrs Ann Thomas, Coychurch Police Station. Of Trecynon, Aberdare. Leaves a widow and four young children.	17/05/1918	3	5
Thomas	Thomas	23/11/1918				Funeral report. Funeral took place at Llangeinor Church "on Thursday last week". Of Ffaldau Hotel, late of Ffaldau Farm. Funeral was attended by his widow, Mrs M. J. Thomas, his daughters and his son. More details in article.	06/12/1918	4	3
Thomas	Thomas Jones	06/12/1917		20 yrs		In memoriam. Youngest son of Mr and Mrs T. Thomas, The Twyn, Coity. Also	06/12/1918	3	1
Thomas	William	Friday morning (the 23rd inst.)		63 yrs	1. Fracture of the skull. 2. Injury to the lungs. 3. Shock. Verdict: "Accidental death".	Long inquest report. Deceased was fatally injured by a rock-fall at the Dyffrun Rhondda Colliery on the Thursday and died the following morning. Lived at Maiden Street, Cwmfelin. Has	30/08/1918	4	6
Thomas	William	19/09/1911				In memoriam. Formerly of Station Road. Father of Catherine J. Thomas of Handel House, 4, Coity Road, Bridgend.	20/09/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Thomas	William	Meiros Colliery			A "fall".	From Coity.	08/11/1918	3	5
Thomas	Wm. (Pte.)		Plymouth Hospital	26 yrs	Seriously wounded in 1916 and transferred to England for hospital treatment.	Son of Mr and Mrs Wm. Thomas, Colhugh Street, Llantwit Major. His brother Cpl. Rees Thomas is currently serving in Ireland.	12/04/1918	3	4
Thomas	Wm. Howel	23/03/1917				In memoriam. Husband of Eleanor Thomas, 7, Pandy Road, Aberkenfig. Deceased was an ex-Police Constable. Remembered by wife and children.	22/03/1918	3	1
Thorne	Edward	02/03/1917	Duchy Colliery		Died whilst trying to rescue John Evans.	Training instructor. Leaves a widow. More details in article.	04/01/1918	4	5
Tilley	Ernest Tissul (L- Cpl.)	10/03/1918	Palestine	22 yrs	K. I. A.	Member of the 5th Welsh Regiment. Son of Mr and Mrs A. H. Tilley, Oxford Street, Pontycymmer.	05/04/1918	4	3
Tompkins	Willie	04/11/1917	Palestine		K. I. A.	Son of Mr and Mrs James Tompkins, Caerau.	01/11/1918	3	1
Torney	T. H. ("Tommy") (Lieut.)		France	Approx. 19 yrs	K. I. A.	Only son of Capt. Hastings Torney (RAMC) and Mrs Torney.	13/09/1918	3	5

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Townshend	George (Pte.)		France	21 yrs	Died of wounds.	Son of Mr and Mrs Geo. Townshend, Hill Street, Ogmore Vale. Member of the R. W. F.	15/11/1918	4	4
Tresise	R. A. (Sec-Lieut.)		No. 50 Casualty Clearing Station, France	27 yrs	Died of wounds.	Husband of Mrs E. Tresise of 33, Gloucester Buildings, Pantygog, Pontycymmer. Member of the 21st Manchester Regiment. More details in article.	08/11/1918	4	3&4
Trevorrow	Wm. (Pte.)				"Met with a fatal accident while coming home".	Member of the 20th Welsh. Previously worked at Locket's Merthyr Colliery, Mardy.	12/04/1918	3	5
Trew	Willie (Pte.)				K. I. A.	Eldest son of Mr and Mrs Trew of Westgate Street, Cowbridge. Leaves two brothers. Was in the Machine Gun Section.	02/08/1918	3	5
Trigg	John					Funeral report. Lived at 28, Nanthir Road, Blaengarw. Funeral was held Tuesday of last week at Pontycymmer Cemetery. Long list of relatives included in article.	18/01/1918	4	3

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Tudor	Gwladys (Mrs)		1, St. David's Street, Pontycymmer	25 yrs		Funeral report. Funeral took place at Pontycymmer Cemetery. Long list of relatives included in the article.	27/12/1918	4	4
Underhill	Reuben (Pte.)	Tuesday evening	20 miles south of Lundy Island.		Torpedoed by Germans	Of 2, The Graig, Bridgend. Lost his life in the ill-fated hospital ship, Glanant Castle. See also 01/03/1918, Pg 3, Col 4 and 29/03/1918, Pg 3, Col 1.	29/03/1918	3	2
Underhill						Funeral report. Child of Mr and Mrs Underhill, junior, of Brick Road. Funeral took place at St. Mary Hill Church. Other relatives mentioned.	23/08/1918	3	5
Vaulter(s)	William Thomas	06/05/1918	Wyndham Colliery	17 yrs	Killed instantly.	See also 17/05/1918. Pg 4, Col 5: Funeral report including a list of mourners	10/05/1918	3	4
Veale	Wm.			74 yrs		Funeral report. Took place at Pontycymmer Cemetery on Friday last. Of 7, Waun Bant, Pontycymmer and had lived in the Garw Valley for 38 years. Leaves a widow. More details in article.	23/08/1918	4	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Wakeman	W. F. (Gnr.)	19/10/1916			K. I. A.	Eldest son of W. Wakeman, Bryncethin. Remembered by father, step-mother, brothers and sister, and brother Len in Salonica. Member of the Canadian Siege Battery.	18/10/1918	3	1
Walker	(Mrs)					Wife of Mr Samuel Walker. Of Oxford Square, Ogmore Vale. Leaves seven children.	13/12/1918	4	4
Wallen	Elizabeth A.			36 yrs		Funeral report. Of 28, Commercial Street, Maesteg. Funeral took place at Maesteg Cemetery. Leaves a husband and children. List of relatives included in article.	12/04/1918	4	6
Walters	David (Pte.)		Whaley Military Hospital, Blackburn	28 yrs	Fatally wounded.	Of 28, Railway Terrace, Caerau. Eldest son of Mrs Walters. Previously employed at the Caerau Colliery.	21/06/1918	4	5

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Walters	William			67 yrs		Funeral report. Of Garn Road. Interment took place at Maesteg Cemetery on Monday (his 68th birthday). More details in article.	15/02/1918	4	6
Wareham	Lizzie			29 yrs		Funeral report. Daughter of Mr and Mrs King, Gorwyl, Ogmore Vale. Funeral took place at Ogmore Vale Cemetery. List of relatives included in article.	19/04/1918	4	4&5
Warren	Peyton Tollemache		Suvia, on the Gallipoli Peninsula	27 yrs		Lengthy article describing a memorial window being unveiled at Bryn Church on Sunday afternoon. He was mortally wounded at Suvia.	22/02/1918	4	6
Watkins	Ann	15/02/1913				In memoriam. Wife of Edward Watkins. Remembered by husband and daughter.	15/02/1918	3	1
Watkins	D. E. Garfield (Pte.)	10/06/1916	France		K. I. A.	In memoriam. Of 3, Vernon Street, Bridgend. Remembered by father, mother, sisters and brothers.	14/06/1918	3	2

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Watkins	Gwenllian				Influenza.	Funeral report. Daughter of Mr Daniel Watkins, Bryn Road. Funeral took place on Wednesday. More details in article including list of relatives.	13/12/1918	4	6
Watkins	Palmer (Pte.)				"Succumbed to his wounds".	Son of Mrs Amy Watkins.	08/11/1918	3	5
Watkins						Child of Mr and Mrs W. Watkins, Penprisk. Funeral held at Penuel Baptist Chapel. List of relatives included in article.	11/01/1918	3	4
Weare	Frederick John (Lieut.)	09/10/1918		29 yrs	K. I. A.	One of the three sons (in active service) of Mr and Mrs Weare; one brother is serving in France and the youngest in Mesopotamia. Parents resided in Tondu for years.	25/10/1918	3	6
Webber	Eva	19/09/1917		"Little"		In memoriam. "Never forgotten by Mum, Dad, Iris, Mabel and Eunice; Granny and Grandpa at Nantymoel". Also remembrance notice for her Grandpa who died on Christmas morning in 1916.	20/09/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Webster	Robina	01/05/1918	Coronation Street, Aberkenfig	24 yrs		Daughter of Mr and Mrs R. Webster. Funeral to be held on Sunday May 5th at Llansantffraid Church. See also 10/05/1918, Pg 3, Col 5: Long funeral report including a list of relatives and other mourners.	03/05/1918	3	1
Weeks	John	Monday last		26/27 yrs	Influenza.	Of Pontycymmer. Only son of Mr and Mrs Morgan Weeks of The Plough Inn, Heolycyw. See also 06/12/1918, Pg 4, Col 4: Lengthy funeral report. Leaves a widow and one child. Long list of relatives and other mourners.	29/11/1918	4	3
Wellings	Edward	01/01/1918				Of Pantygog (Cuckoo Street). Long funeral reporting including a list of mourners.	11/01/1918	4	3
Wheel	Benjamin			79 yrs		Funeral report. Of Swindon but was once living in the Tondu/Aberkenfig area. Leaves a widow and eight children. Funeral took place at Llansantffraid Parish Churchyard on Wednesday last.	23/08/1918	2	6
White	W. (Pte.)				K. I. A.	Originally from London but came to Pencoed some years ago. Member of the Welsh Regt.	27/09/1918	3	3

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Whitelaw	Thos. (Surgeon-Capt.)	07/04/1918		33 yrs	K. I. A.	Member of RAMC (T.). Second son of Mr and the late Mrs John Whitelaw. Of Clydebank, Glasgow. More info in article.	19/04/1918	3	4
Wilkinson	Dan (Company Sgt-Major)	18/09/1918	Salonika		K. I. A.	Husband of Mrs H. J. Wilkinson of 12, Green Hill, Pontycymmer. Member of the 11th Cardiff Pals.	25/10/1918	4	4
Williams	Albert (Sgt.)				K. I. A.	Son of the late Mr and Mrs Williams, Penllwyngwent Farm, Ogmore Vale.	20/09/1918	4	6
Williams	Arthur Rowland	18/06/1918	Cribbwr Fawr Colliery	15 yrs	Imprisoned under a tram (and suffocated under a collapsed roof).	Of Chapel House, North Cornelly. Oldest of eight children. See also 16/08/1918, Pg 2, Col 4: Lengthy article detailing a compensation case.	21/06/1918	3	5
Williams	David (Pte.)	28/05/1915		21 yrs	K. I. A.	In memoriam. Of Cefn Cribbwr.	31/05/1918	3	1
Williams	Edward*			55 yrs*		Acknowledgement notice from Mrs Ed. Williams expressing thanks for sympathy and flowers. (*Details found on FreeBMD).	21/06/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Williams	Elizabeth	12/11/1918	8, Prince Leopold Street, Cardiff			Wife of Samuel Williams (late of Oxford Street, Pontycymmer).	22/11/1918	3	1
Williams	Elizabeth (Mrs)	20/07/1918		86 yrs		Widow of the late Wm. Williams of Maesteg. Funeral was held at Salem Graveyard, Nantyfyllon on Friday.	31/05/1918		4
Williams	Evan			86 yrs		Of 2, Humphreys Terrace. Senior Deacon of Duffryn Church. Funeral was held Thursday last week at Coity Parish Churchyard. Article mentions his son Richard Williams and also Mr and Mrs Evan Williams and family.	01/03/1918	4	5
Williams	Henry		Ton Phillip Colliery, Kenfig Hill	27 yrs	Died from "heart failure following internal haemorrhage". Verdict: "Accidental death".	Lengthy inquest report. Brother-in-law of Mrs Catherine Buck of Dixon Street, Merthyr. More details in article.	06/12/1918	3	5

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Williams	J. (Pte.)			24 yrs	K. I. A.		26/04/1918	3	1
Williams	Jenkin	30/12/1910				In memoriam. Of Cefn Cribbwr. Remembered by wife and daughter.	27/12/1918	3	1
Williams	John	08/10/1918	France	19 yrs	K. I. A.	Member of the Welsh Regt. Youngest son of Mr and Mrs Wm. Williams, Chamberlain House, Bryncethin. Memorial service was held on Sunday last at Peniel Chapel, Bryncethin.	15/11/1918	4	1
Williams	John (Pte.)	24/04/1917			K. I. A.	In memoriam. Of Sycamore Cottage, Bryncoch, Bryncethin. Son of Mr and Mrs Richard Williams. Remembered by father, mother, sisters and brothers.	26/04/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Williams	Leonard	Friday last	Llantwit Major	2 yrs, 4 mths	Suffocation in a cesspit. Verdict: "Accidental death through suffocation".	Son of Leonard Williams, Ivy Villa, Colhugh Street. Inquest report.	01/02/1918	3	3
Williams	Lewis (Gnr.)	09/04/1918	France		K. I. A.	Of 4, Oddfellows Street, Bridgend. Member of the Royal Garrison Artillery. Leaves widow and three children	10/05/1918	3	1
Williams	Philemon	24/02/1917				In memoriam. Late of Mill Farm, Monknash. Remembered by wife and son (M. & T. J. Williams of Glanmor, Wick).	22/02/1918	3	1
Williams	Rees			67 yrs		Funeral report. Of Queen Street, Maesteg. Leaves several grown-up children. Burial took place at Llangynwyd.	06/12/1918	4	5
Williams	Rhys Edward (Pte.)	12/09/1918	France		K. I. A.	Second son of Mr and Mrs Richard Williams of 16, Ackland Road, Bridgend. Second entry further down in column. Has a brother (Pte. T. C. Williams) also serving. Member of the Loyal North Lancs.	04/10/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Williams	Richard	07/04/1917				In memoriam. Of Glasfryn, Derllwyn Road, Tondu. Remembered by wife and children; also Johnny in Egypt.	05/04/1918	3	1
Williams	Richard (Pte.)	10/07/1918	Salonika			Of 53, Sunnyside, Ogmore Vale.	09/08/1918	4	5
Williams	Robert	16/10/1918	Cairo, Egypt	70 yrs		Long article. Born in Ystradowen on 27th Jan 1848. Has a daughter: Mrs Travers Symons.	29/11/1918	2	6
Williams	Stanley G. (Lieut.)	Sunday last week			K. I. A.	Very long article. Deceased was only son of Mr and Mrs David Williams of Brynglas, Coity Road. His only sister (Miss Marjorie Williams) also mentioned as serving as Red Cross Nurse in France. Member of the Welsh Regiment.	01/11/1918	3	4
Williams	Thomas David (Pte.)	12/07/1916	Mametz Wood, France		K. I. A.	In memoriam. Member of the 131st Field Ambulance (R. A. M. C.). Two entries in the column, one by his friends and comrades ("Coity Boys") and one by his parents, Mr and Mrs B. D. Williams, Angelton, Bridgend and his sisters.	12/07/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Williams	Trevor	Holiday) `	In the sea at the mouth of the River Ogmore	11 yrs	Verdict: "Accidentally drowned".	Of Highland Place, Bridgend. Was swimming with friends when he and Sidney Evans got into difficulties. See also 14/08/1918, Pg 3, Col 4: Inquest report.	09/08/1918	2	6
Williams	W. S. (Mr)		Neath			Funeral took place on Tuesday last at Wesley Church, Tondu. Lengthy article including a list of relatives.	12/04/1918	3	5
Williams	Zephaniah	30/02/1918	Blackmill	68 yrs		Obituary notice. More details in article.	01/03/1918	2	4
Williams(?)		30/03/1905	Mametz			Article is about the deceased's step-brother, Pte. Glanmor Griffiths (son of Mrs Williams of Brynhyfryd, Coychurch Higher) but does mention the deceased in passing	19/07/1918	2	5
Willicombe	Harry	Monday last			Diphtheria.	Leaves a widow and five children. Of Tynywaun, near Heolycyw.	22/11/1918	3	5

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Willis	Richard	30/10/1918				Son of Charles Willis, 24, Grove Road, Bridgend. Funeral to be held Saturday at 3:45 pm	01/11/1918	3	1
Willmott	(Mrs)			81 yrs		Funeral report. Of 36, Llewellyn Street, Ogmore Vale. Funeral took place on	25/10/1918	4	5
Wilmot	(Mrs)	Sunday last				Of 36, Llewellyn Street, Ogmore Vale. Formerly resided at Oakfield Terrace, Pricetown, Nantymoel.	18/10/1918	3	3
Winter	Herbert	Friday		22 yrs	Verdict: "Natural causes".	Of South Street, Bridgend. Found unconscious in bed. Leaves a wife. Mother lived next door.	13/09/1918	3	1
Withers	Olwen			5 yrs		Funeral report. Daughter of the Rev. H. Withers. Funeral was held on Thursday, the accident took place the previous Friday.	15/02/1918	4	1
Witts	Lizzie			23 yrs		In memoriam. Daughter of John Witts, Prospect Place, Ogmore Vale.	19/04/1918	4	4
Wrigglesworth	Willie Tom	11/01/1917				In memoriam. Son of H. and J. W. Wrigglesworth. Remembered by "Dad, Mam, Brother and Sisters".	11/01/1918	3	1

Surname	First Name/s	Date of Death	Place of Death	Age	Cause of Death	Other Information	Date of Newspaper	Page	Col
Wuch	Jack				K. I. A.	Member of the Kings Royal Rifles. Of Gwendoline Street, Pricetown, Nantymoel.	22/03/1918	4	4
Wynn	Mary Maria	, ,	47, Brackla Street, Bridgend	20 yrs	Natural causes: "Embolism".	Lengthy inquest report. Deceased was the daughter of Annie Prothero (wife of Samuel Prothero - a labourer serving with 'The Colours'). Wife of Pte. Joseph Wynn (collier and now member of the 4th Welsh). Recently gave birth to a still-born child on June 18th.	05/07/1918	3	2
Yates	Harry	Tuesday afternoon	In his garden.	57 yrs	Suddenly.	Accountant. Of New Road, Porthcawl. Leaves a widow and two children. More info in article.	24/05/1918	3	5
Yorath	Christopher (Mr)				After a very brief illness.	Of Tynycaia Farm, St. Brides Major. Nephew of Mr Llewellyn Yorath of Tynycaia, and cousin of Sir Thomas Hughes. Leaves a widow and young family.	12/07/1918	3	1
	John	25/08/1917	Maendy, Bryncethin			In memoriam. "Ever remembered by his brother Thomas and family".	23/08/1918	3	1